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Hicksville Librar Countr Fair
September is here - the sum-

mer is almost over, the children

have gone back to school, and the

Hicksville Library Old Time

Country Fair is coming. This

year the Fair will be held for four

consecutive days, Thursday

through Sunday, October 3 to 6,

Library hours. As usual, entries

will be accepted in all types of

hand - made articles, fram bread

- baking to carved wooden chests,

and every type of hand work in

between.

Articles entered will be judged
B professionals in their

-

fields,

with ribbons given to the first

place, second place and

honorable award winners.

Many of you have received

applications in the mail. Those of

you who werenot on our list may

come to the library for a entry

blank, or call the library at WE 1-

1417 and a form will be mailed to

you.

The completed forms may be

brought to the library at any

time, but all entries MUST B in

the week of September 23 in order

for us to arrange the displays to

the best advantage for judging.
This year we will have craft

demonstrations to take place in

the afternoons and evenings. At

this time our schedule is not

complete. As soon as it is com-

pleted, announcements will be

publicized as to the time and the

day.

The Hicksville Library is the

first library in Nassau to hold an

inclusive fair and we are proud
that so many other institutions

have followed suit. Come to the

Library and see what crafts your
fellow townsfolk try their hands

at and be sure you enter your own

handwork.
See you at the Fair!

ae

HCB t Meet
The Hicksville Citizens for

Better Education will hold its

first meeting of the school year
on Tuesday, September 10, at

8:30 at the Hicksville Library. A

budget discussion will be held,
featuring the Assistant

Superintendent for Ad-

ministration, Dr. Frederick Hill,
and the Hicksville School Board

President, Mr. Robert Pirrung.
Also on the agenda will be the

selection of three members of the

nominating committee. This

Committee will nominate
H.C.B.E. officers for the coming
year.

H.C.B.E. meetings are open to
the public. Citizens of any age
with an interest in education are

welcome to attend meetings.
Membership is open to all

parents, taxpayers, students and
school employees in the

Hicksville School District.

Republica Club to Me
The Ernest F. Francke

Republican Club of Hicksville

will hold their regular monthly
meeting at 9:00 P.M. on Friday
September 13. The meeting will

be held at the Veterans

=

of

Foreign Wars Hall - Wm. F.

Gouse Jr. Post No. 3211, located

at 320 South Broadway in

Hicksville. The Hall is south of

the Firestone store and north of

the H.I.P. Building. Please note

the new change in location for our

meetins. Refreshments will be

served.
PROGRAM

The guest speaker for the

evening will be Nassau District

Attorney William Cahn, Guest

appearances will be made by
Judicial Candidates - District

Court Judge Edward Margolin
and Councilman Salvatore

Mosca.

Pleas take note of chang

of registrati time from

(1 AM to5 PM to 10AM to9 PM,

Sep 7 for School Budge Vote

Heral Repor
Hicksvill Scho Distri

7 by Shirley Smith

The Hicksville School Board

has set up an open forum meeting
for Monday, Sept. 9 at-8 P.M. in

the High School Auditorium.

Members of administration and

the board will be on hand, in an

informal setting, to answer the

public’s questions about the

proposed budget, austerity. and

other school matters.

Registration for the third

budget vote is scheduled for

Saturday, Sept. 7 from 10 a.m. to

9 p.m. in the Administration

Building on Division Avenue. The

vote is Thursday, Sept. 12 from 10

a.m, to 10 p.m. in the local

schools. The school board

meeting will be held that night at

8 p.m., recessing at 10:30 to go to

the High School cafeteria dn

accept the election results.

At last Wednesday&#3 meeting,
the board approved a limited

BEFORE THE PARADE
PASSES BY: Oyster Bay Town
Councilman Jehan W. Burke

(second from left) and Town

Councilman Warren M. Doolittle
SHS

New Teachers: This year,
Trinity Lutheran Church, 40 West

Nicholai Street, Hicksville, will

nave two new

_

Teaching
inisters, Mr. John Spring and

Mr. Dan Albertin, join its staff.

Mr..Spring, a native of Bayside,
New York, is a recent graduate of

Concordia Teachers College,
River Forest, Illinois. He will be

selection of sandwiches.

Depending on the outcome of the

budget vote, the cafeteria will

gradually increase the program
as warranted.

The board confirmed its vote to

reduce the school monitor staff

b half -- 25 of the 52 monitors will

be laid off (in reverse order of

district - wide seniority), but will

be placed in priority positions on

the substitute list. This action is

due to the reduction of $30,000 in

the monies’ budgeted for

monitors. In compliance with this

action, all schools will have half

as many lay help personnel as

last year.
The board of education also

made some revisions in the

school - day opening exercises. A

variety of patriotic songs will be

played, instead of exclusively
using the national anthem.

yy

(right) join Hicksville Fire
iment Chief Mario

Misturini (left) and ~Tom

Pasqueralle for a «phot before

the start of the annual Labor Day

teaching sceince to the eight
grade students along. with

teaching Confirmation and

working with youth of the church.

Mr. Dan Albe. & ic ~ graduate of

Concordia College, Seward,

Nebraska, and will be teaching.
Mathematics and Physical

Education to the eighth grade
students as well as ministering to

- However,
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an administrative
recommendation to delete a

moment of silent meditation
(except at general assemblies)

.

was not accepted.
The board approved various

bills, awards, personnel. ap-
pointments and a transitional
class at Woodland Ayenue. For
the latter, BOCES will rent our

facilities for a maximum of 10

special education students per
class (some from Hicksville, the

rest from other districts.)
Students will be kept in this class
until they are able to return to

their own schools. As vacancies

occur, Hicksville students will

have priority in filling the

facancy. BOCES will pay for the

teaching, guidance,
psychological. and other sup-

Portive services and $3 per
square foot for the use of our

.

facilities.

Parade in Hicksville. Mr.
Pasqueralle was Grand Marshall

for the two hour-long parade
which is sponsered by the

i

vamps.

the congregation. Trinty is

looking forward to having these
& fine men serve the congregation

and the community. Above Mr.

John Spring and Mr. Dan

Aibertin discuss this year&#3
currienlum ,

with Mr. Weldon

Endorf, Principal of Trinity
Lutheran School.
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Last week marked the com-

pletion of another successful

Supervisor’s Summer Intern

Program. During the past two

months, nine college students

were assigned to various

departments to work on projects
matching their particular in-

terests and abilities and which

contributed to the needs of the

Town.

These interns were selected

from more than 150 candidates

based on their superior academic’

standings, demonstrated desire

to learn more about local

government and a willingness to

contribute their talents to its

betterment.
In addition to their assigned

duties, the interns attended

meetings of the Town Board and

the Nassau County Board of

Supervisors and toured a number

of Town and County Departments
and facilities.

Working with my staff were

Donald Carbone of Plainview and
Daniel Squire from Syosset. Both

young men carried out extensive

research and assiSted in the

SCQU ne nan E NU LEA

One of the major blockades to

offshore .drilling in. the Atlantic
off.Long Island fell last week

when a Federal judge ruled that

the Federal government, not the
individual coastal states, have

jurisdiction over the seabed and

the right to control exploitation of

it.
.

Although the ruling was only
preliminary to an

_

eventual

Supreme Court decision on the

matter, it is unlikely to be

reversed when the high court

convenes again in October.
Interior Secretary Rogers

Morton and other U.S. officials
had long promised that there
would be no movement toward

any Atlantic drilling until the

jurisdictional dispute was settled

by the court.

The case stems from a claim by
the State of Maine that it had

jurisdiction over its coastal

seabed and resources because of

grants made (under colonial

charter. Twelve other Northeast

coastal ‘states joined Maine in

petitioning the court for

Ownership of their respective
undersea lands, but last week’s

‘ruling appears to have dealt a

major setback in our long fight to

Washington

Supervisor
JOHN W. BURKE

_

REPORTS

preparation of several proposed
Town Ordinances.

Tulinda Deegan of Locust

Valley completed an assignment
in the Office of the Receiver of

Taxes and then worked on

several projects, for the Town&#39

American Revolution Bicen-

tennial Commission.

Two interns were assigned to

the Department of Community
Services. James Drake of

Hicksville, a victim of cerebral

palsy himself, worked on

program analysis and

development for the Town&#39

various programs for the han-

dicapped. Michael Ingha of

Farmingdale assisted with a

reevaluation project of Town

Youth Programs and

_

also

researched various Federal and

State sources of funding
assistance.

The Planning and Development

Department put Brian Miller of

Massapequa to work on

statistical analyses of com-

munities in the Town. The

planning and programming of the

Report
‘ongressman

NORMA F. LENT
5th District New York

svn nc tatters
block Atlantic oil probes.

Should the Supreme Court, as

seems likely, uphold the findings
of Judge Albert Maris, the In-

terior Department would, in all

probability, proceed with steps
leading ‘up to offshore drilling.

The Council on Environmental

Quality has alredy pointed out the

dangers of drilling close to Long
Island shores in an exhaustive

report and study they conducted

in 1973. Notwithstanding our

current energy shortfall, we

should not be stampeded into

accepting potentially-dangerous
oil exploitation.

If last winter’s acute shortage

pointed out anything, it was that

there are clean energy forms

which are entirely feasible if we

will only devote the needed at-

tention to bring them to com-

mercial application. *

Already, huge. strides have

been: made toward finalizing
some forms of energy production

that. the.-oil companies would

have. had. us laughing at three

years ago in derogating com-

mercials.
Geothermal energy, coal

gasification—even wind and solar

18
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DRUGSUN STORES

many and varied sports

programs at the Town’s parks
was the assignment of Andrew

Curtis of Massapequa Park for

“the Department of Parks and

- Recreation.
.

The Public Information

Division provided a variety of

assignments for Nicholas Caruso

of Hicksville in the dissemination

of information on the many

projects and programs of the

Town through the news media.

Wayne Poll of Syosset was

involved in a number of research

projects for the Town’s En-

‘vironmental Control Division.

I continue to be greatly im-

pressed by the caliber of the

young men and women we are

fortunate to have in this program
each year. The officials to whom

they were assigned are

unanimous in their praise of the

energy and enthusiasm

demonstrated by the interns in

their various assignments. We

hope that the interns take with

them a better understanding and

appreciation of the problems and

responsibilities of local govern-
ment as they return to continue

their academic careers.

where they can provide us with

large chunks of our energy

demand. | will continue to push
for foresightedness in meeting
our energy needs.

The oil will one day soon be

gone—even the oil companies
know that.

Regen
Exam

The State Education Depart-
ment&#3 College Proficiency and

Regents External Degree
examinations will be given

November 7 and 8, at testing
centers throughout New York

State and several other states.

The application deadline date is

September 30. The examinations

cover areas of the arts and

sciences, business, foreign
languages, nursing, and

education, including health’

education and reading instructiop
in the elementary school. Over 60

proficiency examinations are

administered four times a year in

February, May, August and

November. The winter ad-

ministration will be Frbruary 6

and 7, 1975 with an application
deadline date of December 30.

College Proficiency and

Regents External Degree
Examinations provide an op-

portunity for people to validate

college-level knowledge gained
outside the formal classroom. The

tests may be used to gain college
credit, earn Regents External

Degrees, meet certain teacher

certification requirements, or for

job advancement. Over 65,000

credits for passing grades have

been granted by colleges and

teacher certification units. New

examinations are being
developed in Anatomy and

Physiology, Introduction to

Criminal Justice, Criminal In-

vestigation, and for the Reading
Teacher.

For furhter information, call

William Goleeke, Director of

Continuing Education for the

Hicksville Public Schools. His

telephone is 733-2102.

LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF PUBLIC

HEARING. by. the BOARD OF

APPEALS Pursuant to the

provisions of Art. Div. 3 - Sec. 67

of the: Building Zone Ordinance,
NOTICE is hereby given that the

Board of Appeals will hold a

Public Hearing in the Town

Board Hearing Room, on Sep-
tember 12, 1974 8:00 p.m. to

consider the following cases:

HICKSVILLE
74-339 - ALBERT F. MATHON:

Variance to enclose a rear patio
with less than the required side

yard and exceeding the per-

mitted percentage of building
area. - E,s Gardner Ave., 50’

N- o Lowell St.

74-340. - JAMES & MARIE

RYAN: Variance to erect a rear

2nd story addition with less than

the required side yard and the

encroachment of eave and gutter.

&gt;.N,s Lenox Ave., 152.75& W/o

“Ba’ yAv
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF

.

APPEALS

Town of Oyster Bay
Raymond H. Schoepflin,

Chairman ‘i

fi

S
Robert Swenson, Secretary

“OYSTER BAY, NEW YORK

September 2, 1974

D 1987-IT 9,5 PM Mid

Just moved in?
I can help you out.

Don&# worry and wonder about learning your way
around town. Or what to see and do. Or whom t ask.

As your WELCOME WAGO Hostess, | can simplify the

business of getting settled. Help you begin to enjoy your
new town... goo shoppin local attractians. community
opportunities. An my basket is full of usefyl gifts to please

iyour family. Take a- from unpacking and call me.
~

“WeWa
OV 15793 HICKSVILLE 936-4616

MY 25760 PLAINVIEW

NOTICE OF PUBLIC
HEARING by the BOARD OF

APPEALS Pursuant to the

provisions of Art. I Div. 3 - Sec. 67

of the Building Zone Ordinance,

NOTICE is hereby given that the

Board of Appeals will hold a

Public Hearing in the Town

Board Hearing Room, on Sep-
tember 12 1974 8:00 p.m. to

consider the following cases:

W

74-341 - JUDITH PERGAMENT:
Variance to install an inground
swimming: pool with less set-

backs than required and to erect

a fence with greater height than

the ordinance permits. -

W. S- cor. Northern Parkway &

Wood Lane.
74-342 - ETHELYN ZALKA:

Variance to erect a fence having
greater height than the ordinance
allows. - S,s Mitchell Ave.,
169.18’ Eo Saul PI.

74:3438 - RHODA GOYDEL:

Variance to install an inground
swimming pool with less than the

required setback. - S, W. cor.

Ann Court & Washington Ave.

BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF
APPEALS

Town of Oyster Bay
Raymond H. Schoepflin,

Chairman
Robert Swenson, Secretary

OYSTER BAY, NEW YORK

SEPTEMBER 2, 1974

D-1988-IT 9 5 PL
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GETTING TOGETHER: Assemblyman Joseph M. Margiotta (R-
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Uniondale) chats at the Nassau Republican Youth Conference with,

fro left, County Young Republicans President Lawrence Casey. of

Syosset, Franca Gulotta of Lynbrook, and past County YR President

Joh Budnick of Hicksville.

Denis E. Dillon, Democratic

candidate for Nassau County
District Attorney, proposed the

creation of local branch offices as

part of his plan to revitalize the

D.A.’s office.
“The prime function of the

office of District Attorney.’’ Mr.

Dillion says, “is to serve the

people and protect their rights
under the law. Ready access to

Ho Sh to Bene AH
The Horse Show spectacular,

for the benefit of the Association

for the Help of retarded children

(AHRC) a top rated by the

American Horse Show

Association, will take place at the

North Shore Equestrian Center of
C. W. Post College, Brookville,
September 13, 14 and 15 from 9

a.m. to 6 p.m. Tickets are priced
at $2.00 for adults and $1.00 for

children under 13. A special
family plan is offered for $5.00
which admits two adults and up

to three children under 13, and is

good for Friday, Saturday, and

Sunday admission. Advance

adult tickets can be ordered at

the reduced rate of $1.50 by
sending a check made out to

AHRC, along with a stamped,
self-addressed envelope, to

AHRC Horse Show, 189 Wheatley

Cocktail Pa Hon Ca
Mrs. William H. Gaddis

President of the Nassau County
Federation of Republican Women

has announced that there will be

a Cocktail Party to Honor

District Attorney William Cahn

on Friday, Sépt. 20th from 5:30 to

LOCAL GOVERNMENT
CONFERENCE: Hempstead

Town Presiding Supervisor
Francis T. Purcell (2nd from

right) was on hand to welcome

members of the New York State

Loc D Offic
that office is an important aspect
of this public obligation,
especially with the high cost of

gasoline.
The branch offices proposed by
Mr.Dillon would be located in

Great Neck, Hicksville, Hemp-
stead, Lynbrook, Wantagh and

Westbury. No additional .per-
sonnel would be required to

maintain their operation, he said.

Road, Brookville, N. Y. 11545.

Nassau County’ Executive

Ralph G. Caso and U S. Olympic
team winner Neal Shapiro of Old

Brookville are Co-Honorary
Chairmen of the event, with the

entire proceeds going to the

AHRC Educational Center in
Brookville.
The show will offer $40,000 in

prize money, more than any
other horse show on Long Island,
and will feature the $10,00
Nassau Grand Prix on Sunday,
September 15, and the $2,500

Amateur Owner

/

Jr. Hunter
Classic. Mr. Shapiro will be

among the well known riders at

the show where an estimated 500

top U. S. horses will be com-

peting.
For further information call

626-1000, Ext. 31

8:00 P.M. at Salisbury Clubhouse.

Tickets will be $12.50 per

person and can be obtained by
calling Mrs. Joan Schmutz at. Ed

4-5454 or Mrs. Gerard R.

Difenbach at IV 6-6888, Chairman

of this event

Office for Local Government at

their Regional Conference held

recently at the Hempstead Town

Hall Pavilion. Chatting with the

supervisor are (I-r): Dr. Sal J.

Prezioso, Commissioner, New

To Nassau
Nassau County Executive

Ralph G. Caso has .issued an

invitation to a Jewish woman,

recently released from a Russian

jail, to visit Nassau County.
The woman is Mrs. Sylva

Zalmanson, a prisoner whom

Caso attempted to aid by twice

sending package of clothing and

medicine.
On receiving news of the

release of Mrs. Zalmanson, Caso,

the first Nassau recipient of the

Greater New York Conference on

Soviet Jewry’s ‘‘Freeedom

Shield” for his support of Jews in

the Soviet Union struggling to

express their religious beliefs,

conferred with representatives of

the Long Island. Committee for

Soviet Jewry and immediately
issued the invitation to visit

Nassau.

Mrs. Zalmanson, her husband

and two brothers were sentenced

to 10 years at hard labor in the

Potma Labor Camp. Her

deteriorating health, loss of

hearing and the inhumane

conditions at the prison were

te

brought to Caso’s attention by the

committee nearly. three years

ago.
Initially, Caso sent a package

containing a heavy coat, other

warm clothing and vitamins. The

package was rejected and

returned to Long Island with the

notation that. the prisoner was

“inconnu”’ or unknown.

A second package, sent in

December, 1972, was similarly
rejected and returned to, Caso.
last week, simultaneous with the

Soviet announcement of the

release of Mrs. Zalmanson.

“‘We never accepted the

Russiar claim that Mrs.

Zalmanson was ‘inconnu,’’ Caso

said. “It is heartwarming to

receive this absolute proof that

she is, indeed, alive.”

After speaking with Mrs. Inez

Weissman, committee president,
and Mrs. Lynn Singer and Mrs.

Tobie Newman, vice presidents,
Caso issued the following
statement :

“Mrs. Zalmanson’s release is a

victory for freedom-loving people

6

everywhere. We in Nassau

County are proud of the role we

fie Jew

playe in trying to improve Mrs. .

Zalmanson’s condition’ while in

prison and in keeping:the fact of

her cruel imprisonment before ~

the community an the world at

large.
|

“Tt is my hope that when Mrs.

Zalmanson leaves the Soviet

Union she will pay a visit to the

United States and Nassau County
so that we may welcome-her and

recognize her courageousness
with suitable ceremonies.’’ «

“We will continue to assist, in

the freedom struggle of the

remaining 45 ‘prisoners of con-

science’ in Soviet prisons.”
Mrs. Zalmanson has indicated

-a desire to emigrate to Israel but

steadfastly refuses to leave

Russia until her husband and two

brothers are released.
Caso is sending the mailgram

invitation to Mrs. Zalmanson

care of Andrei Sackarov, the

renowned Soviet scientist at

wnose Moscow home she is

staying.

Surv Questio Cou —

Service Fo Elderl
Twenty-thousand

|

senior

citizens will be asked to take part
in a county-wide survey to

determine the effectiveness of

existing services to the elderly
and the gaps that may need

filling. The Nassau County
Department of Senior Citizen

Affairs has mailed a question-
naire to a random list of some

ten-thousand residents age 60 and

over. An additional ten-thousand

questionnaires will be distributed

through the Department’s six

Nutrition Sites and 160 senior

citizen clubs and centers.
Information obtained from the

tabulation of responses to the 16

questions will help structure a

comprehensive and coordinated

system of services to the elderly
unprecedented in’ Nassau

County’s history. The New York

State Office for the Aging has

designated the Department of

SS

York State Office for Local

Government; Assemblyman
Joseph M. Margiotta; and Joseph

Giordano of Westbury, Office of

Local Government Represen-
tative for Nassau and Suffolk

Counties.

Senior Citizen Affairs as the

“Area Agency on Planning’’ in

Nassau, and has awarded it a

grant of $474,873 under Title III of

the Older Americans Act of 1965.

The County is matching the

federal grant with an additional
$70,809, bringing the total

program value to $544,682.
Under the proposed plan, the

Department of Senior Citizen

Affairs: will regionalize the

County into eight Sub-Areas on

Aging whose objective will be to

eliminate duplication of services,
draw commitments from public
and private agencies to meet the

needs of the elderly population
and to’ provide adequate sup-
portive services so that the

elderly can maintain maximum

independence and dignity in

home environments. In addition

to a field staff, the Department
will operate a mobile unit to bring

spi

WASHINGTON MEETING: Abe Seldin, (2n right) Chairman of
i

“one-stop’’ services directly to

the senior citizen community.
Commissioner Adelaide Attard

of the Department of. Senior
Citizen Affairs urges seniors who
receive the questionnaire to

complete and return it promptly.
“This is a unique opportunity for

the seniors of our County to have
direct input into the development

of a master plan, which will not

only improve the quality of their

lives, but will make life better for

the senior citizens of the future,”
said the Commissioner.

The green on white question-
naire may be filled out in pen or

pencil - and the respondent may
remain anonymous. There is no

charge for return postage. Those

wh need assistance in answeri
any of the questions may call the

Department of Senior Citizen

Affairs special QUESTION -AID

LINE. - 535-244

the Nassau County Board of Assessors examines veteran&#39; benefits

information with Joe Malone, (left) Deputy Benefit’s Director for the

Veterans Administration, Mauricé Howells, (right) Field Supervisor _

for Region I of the Veterans Administration and South Shore

Congressman Norman Lent. Seldin journeyed to Washington to

discuss establishing better lines of communications between the

Nassau Assessors Office and the V.A. in order to improve processing
of veterans requests for property tax exemptions. Congressman Lent

arranged the meeting with the V.A. officials.

/
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Editorial
HICKSVILLE VOTERS go&# the polls for a third

time on Sept. 12 to decide on a school budget. The

question is: will they support. it or defeat it again?

Wha is included in the budget for them to support?
WHAT IF you&#3 a parent of a student in the

Hicksville schools-what is there for you to support?
This budget offers you a full educational program,

complete with the “basics’’ (reading, writing, math,

science, social studies, English, physical education,

etc.). The ‘‘specials”’ (music, art, foreign language,
etc.), the supportive services (guidance, health care,

psychology, speech learning disabilities and extended

readiness classes, etc.), and all the supplies to carry

out these programs. This budget offers you tran-

&#39;sportati cafeteria, extra-curricular activities and

interscholastic sports.
WILL YOU support it? If you feel your children will

benefit from a full program of scholastics and co-

curricular. activities—you will. If you have priced
school supplies and found that buying your own for

each of your children may cost you more than an in-

crease in real estate taxes (there will be an increase in

the latter even on austerity)—you will. If you have in-

formed yourselves of education law and have con-

firmed that losses of transportation, cafeteria and
- other aspects of the school program are.not threats

used by the board of education and’ school ad-

ministration to secure a budget approval, but are, in

reality, requirements of the law--you will.

WHAT IF you’re a homeowner in Hicksville with no

children, children in private school or children out of

school, what’s in the budget for you to support? This

budget offers a full Adult Education program, an

Evening High School for those students who may have

dropped out before graduating, Community Chorus

and Orchestra, and public use of school buildings and

grounds.
WILL YOU support it? If you planned on driver’s

education or a sewing class or that course on oil burner

repair—you will. If you’ve worked with Boy Scouts, 4-H.

or Little League and don’t. know where you&# be

meeting this year--you will. If you’ve been annoyed by
vandalism and wonder why the young people don’t

have someplace to go. and constructive activities to

keep them busy--you will. If you’ve attended football:

games, enjoyed watching school bands march in the

Memorial Day parade, or looked forward to the plays
and -musicals at the High School--you will.

WHAT IF you’re an older resident of Hicksville,

living-on a fixed income, what is there for you in this

budget? Will yousupportit? If you participate in Senior

Citizens activities and realize they. are sponsored
- under the auspices of Adult Education--you will. If y ou

realize that the reduced real estate tax you pay as a

“Senior Citizen’ is granted by the school board and

that though they may vote this lower rate, they are not

‘required to--you will. If you have attended plays and

other school activities at a reduced rate for ‘Senior

Citizens” or received free bus transportation —you

will. If you remember that someone paid for the

education of your children and for you, and that even

though it cost.less then, so did everything else and

salaries were much lower--you will.

YOU WILL support this budget if you realize there is

something there for everyone, because educating
others benefits all of us in the long run.

YOU CANNOT support the budget, however--or even

Editor .Letter To The
To the Editor:

On Thursday, September 12

Hicksville voters will go to the

polls for the third time to vote on

a school budget. The Hicksville

Citizens for Better Education

urges you to vote ‘‘Yes”’ this time

around.
The School Board has taken

seriously the first two rejections
of the budget by the public? They

have- made reductions, reluc-

tantly, in school monitors, Sup-

plies and equipment and other

areas, including deletion of the

planned Assistant Superin-
tendent for Curriculum. The

discussion at the August 12

meeting concerning these items

made it clear that there was

considerable concern that the

schools could operate effectively
with the réductions; nonetheless,

the board apparently felt that the

public demand for a reduction

ha to be met. The total reduction

would have been far greater, had

it not been for a significant in-

crease in costs and number of

students for BOCES.

All of us are only too familiar

with the problems of the current

economic situation. There is no

question but that many people
will be hard hit by the rise in the

property tax due to an approved
budget. However, until a more

equitable method of school

financing is implemented, we

have no:ehoice, if we want quality
education, except to accept this

additional burden. Rejection of

the budget would be a false

economy, since it would actually
result in a wastage of our finest

natural resource - our children.

I am confident thast our School

Board has made every effort to

reduce the budget without

sacrificing educational quality.
They are rightly refusing to say

that we must move backward;

we must continue to attempt to

improve those areas which need

improvement, and strike a

balance between the highest
quality and the pocketbook.

If you have not voted within the

past two years, pleas register, at

the Administration Building on

Saturday, September 7. Then,

vote ‘Yes’ on September 12, and

continue quality education in

Hicksville.
.

Sincerely yours,

Eugene Edelstein,
President Hicksville

Citizens fdor Better Education

Dear Editor:

Recently we put a cultural

display in the Hicksville Free

Public Library called ‘‘Side by
Side.”’ The display was arranged

and planned for dating back to

April, 1974.

We are hobbyists and members

of the: Huntington Historical

Society, the British Horogical
Society, American Horogical

Society, National Association of

Watch and Clock Collectors,

Council of Long Island

Educators, Huntington Arts

Council, ‘Audubon Society, the

Smithstonian Institute,

Association Mem ber of

American Museum of Natural

History, American Watch and

Clock Museum in Bristol, Con-

necticut, Huntington Township
Chamber of Commerce, and the

Better Business Bureau.

Frequently we are called upon to

present these displays, and

lecture, and it is our pleasure lo

do so.

A local shopkeeper who sells

clocks. (But is-NOT, as we are,

homeowners and. taxpayers in
Hicksville) coffiplaine and our

name was removed from the

display. We were also asked to

remove the display. W think this

voice your objections to it--if you are not registered.
There are approximately 40,000 eligible voters in

Hicksville but only 8,000 are registered. (And less than

4000 voted on each of the last two budget votes). If you
check the registrations, you find about half the parents
of school children are registered. Where do you fit

into this?

WE SUPPORT the budget and we feel it is our duty to

influence you to do the same, but we can respect those

who vote against it. They, at least, take some stand.

But if you’re not registered, how can you take any
stand?

WILL YOU support the budget? Or will you “cop
out”’ and not even be able tomakeachoice?

.

WE URGE you to register (Saturday, Sept. 7, 10 a.m.

to 9 p.m. in the Administration Building, Division

Avenue) and to vote yes (Thursday, Sept. 12 10 a.m. to

10 p.m, in the local elementary schools).

“For the good that needs

assistance

For the bad that needs

resistance

For the future in the

distance

And the good that we

can do.&qu

(LANvie

(
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Dear Friends:
The Hicksville Chamber of Commerce, under the

able leadership of President Ken Barnes, plans a

luncheon meeting of its full Board of Directors on

Tuesday, Sept. 10 starting at 12:30 at the Milleridge
Inn. Congressman Norman. Lent will speak on ‘‘The

State of Our Economy.’ There will be an executive
Board set at the same place for 11:30. This active

organization has several sub-committees working on

such matters as: traffic lights on Jerusalem Avenue

and Broadway, further community planting on

Broadway, and a continuation of plans to encourage
the redevelopmefit of downtown Hicksville, which has

slowed considerably in the present economi climate.

Why not join them and help?
Weare very sorry that a slight cold and temperature

kept us from joining those-on the reviewing stand of the

Hicksville Fire Dept. Labor Day activities. We hear

they were great. More on this next week.

We feel very strongly on our school budget. But

whether or not you agree, please don’t forget to

register and vote
...

it’s so important.
That’s all for this week. When you read this I’ll ’be

visiting my only sister in Seattle, Washington. Will be

back on Sept. 12. Stay well and enjoy each day of our

beautiful Long Island early autumn weather.
SHEILA

behavior reflects on the integrity
of the library.

We feel that this is inap-
propriaté to allow someone who

is not as community minded or

generous with their time and

collection to prevent antiques”
from being displayed and in-

formation from being
disseminated and exchanged at

the library. We feel that this is

very small minded and mean and

we are chargrieved at the attitude

of the library personnel who

arbitrarily elected to remove this

display.
W regret the necessity to have

to express ourselves in a letter

but our telephone calls starting
August 20, numbering at least

seven, have been ignored.
We request that identification

for the display be replaced’in the

display cabinet and we will

remove the display on September
20 as per our original

arrangement.
Very truly yours,

THE TIMELY ORGANIZATION

Mr. & Mrs. Edward B. Carter

Marino Offers

Crime Progra
An unusual program bringing

its listeners behind the crime

scene has been playing to packed
audiences recently. The producer

of the show is North Shore’s State

Senator Ralph J. Marino,

Chairman of the Select Com-

mittee on Crime who has been

offering a film and_ tape

presentation. to community

groups.
The two part program

illustrates some of the problems
faced by law enforcers cracking
down on criminals.

The first part is a recent film

documentary about narcotics

problems among. teenagers,

including the illicit sale of

methadone. The documentary

was prepared by NBC-TV as a

result of Marino&#39 committee

studies.
The second part offers a court-

ordered wiretap of a member of

organized crime. In the course of

the taping, plans for a “‘hit’’, or

mob murder, are discovered
The program. including an

explanatory introduction by the

lawmaker runs approximately
one-half hour. Civic clubs, and

community groups can request a

showing by contacting Senator

Marino’s Executive Assistant,

Mrs. Thelma Johnson, P.O. Box

11, -Oyster Bay, 11771, or by
phoning 922-3150.

New Congrega
Congregation Shaarei Zedek is

pleased to add the following new

members to its growing family of

congregants: Jane and Walter

Cohan and family; Ruth and

Howard Graber and family,
Maxine and Harvey Halper and

family, Barbara and Stuart

Katz; Reba and Leo Kirschner
and family; Debra and Gerald

Kornblum and family; Irma and

Rubin Kreis and family; Edith
and Leonard Meisels and family ;

Cynthia and Donald Mirabel and

family; Minnie Payenson,; Ellen
and Kenneth Post and family;

Roberta and Jack Salant and

family; Barbara and Irwin Salbe
and family; Sheila and Al

Salzma and family; Kate and

‘Davi Simon. For membership
ifformation please call Muriel

Hoffman at 938-0420.

manage to make ends meet,

somebody moves the ends!”

I
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On issue

Many consumer complaints
during the last few months has

been the rate hike proposed by
LILCO and enacted.

While it is true that the whole

area of regulation falls under

state control I have studied what

I, as your Congressman, might do

here in Washington to perhaps
alleviate this situation.

Several months ago I in-

troduced legislation which would

equalize the impact of the energy
crisis on every American

whether he lived on the hard-hit

East coast, where all of his utility
bills have soared or in other parts

of the country which have hardly
felt the effect of fuel shortages.
This bill is currently pending
before the Interstate and Foreign
Commerce Committee.

In addition, I have introduced

legislation, referred to the Hause

Banking and Currency Com-

mittee, to prohibit so-called

“interlocking directorates” --

RONCALL
-. REPORTS.

by CONGRESSMAN ANGELO D. RONCALLO
a

gasses.

preg gee SSeS
5

mee

conflicts of interest from oc-

curing between the banks and

certain regulated industries.

What this does is prevent the

same people from serving on both

boards of directors -- the lender

(the Banks) and the borrower

(LILCO).

The interlocking directorship
might possibly result in higher

. interest rates to LILCO which

would then be passed on to us —

the consumers. =

I was flattered Congressman
Wright Patman, the Banking

Committee Chairman, wished to

cosponsor my bill and with his

help I feel assured of good
progress.

Soon after we began working

up this interlocking directorate

bill, I called on all of our Third

District Assemblymen and State

Senators and suggested that we

work closely on this one, since it

is primarily a state matter, to see

what we can do to get LILCO

rates down and keep them there.

Saladino: Hedge Fence
Hazardous to Motorists Cyclist

Oyster Bay Town Councilman

Joseph J. Saladino issued a

statement this week urging all

residents to cut hedges that

obscure the view of cyclists and

motorists or block street and

traffic signs.
‘With school starting soon and

darkness coming earlier every

day,” the Councilman remarked,
“it is most important that driving
hazards be cut to a minimum.

Also, the rising number of

cyclists on the road make it

imperative that they and

motorists alike have a clear and

unobstructed view of in-

tersections and signs.&q
Saladino reminded all corner

lot owners that hedges and fences

may be no more than 30 inches

high measured from the crown or

the center of the road. If a

homeowner is found to be in

violation of this regulation, a

letter will be sent from the

Building Division requesting that

the offending hedge or fence be

fixed. Failure to do so will result

in a court summons and possible
fine.

Saladino also reminded

residents that the Town’s

Highway Division has

jurisdiction over trees that ob-

struct signs or intersections. Law

hanging branches are trimmed

regularly so as to permit&lt;
maximum visibility. He com-

mented that homeowners may, if

they wish, trim their own trees if

any branches are hanging over

sidewalks or signs, but to cali the

Highway Division at WA 1-1030 if

the job is too large.
“IT think that giving out

motorists and cyclists unob-

structed vie of intersections and

street and traffic signs will

measurably cut down on the

number of accidents,’’ Saladino

stated, ‘‘and if the residents and

the Town work together, this can

be easily accomplished.”

LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE

PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN,

pursuant to law, that a public
hearing will be held by the Town

Board of the Town of Oyster Bay,
Nassau County, New York, on

Tuesday, September 24, 1974, at

10 o’clock a.m., prevailing time,

in the Hearing Room, Town Hall,

Oyster Bay, for the purpose of

considering a proposed amend-

ment to the Building Zone Or-

dinance of the Town of Oyster
Bay in the manner set forth here-

inafter:
PROPOSED AMENDMENT:

Petition of CARNATION PROP-

ERTY, INC. for a change of zone

from “D’’ Residence District to

“G&q Business District (General

Business) of the premises des-

cribed as:

All that certain plot, piece or

parcel of land, situate at

Jericho, Town of Oyster Bay,

County of Nassau, State of

New York, which is bounded

and described as fellows:

A parcel of land situated at

the northeast corner of the

intersection of Burke Avenue

and Broadway. Said parcel

has approximately 200 feet

frontage on Broadway, 138

feet in depth, with ap-

proximately 60 feet in width

to 18th Street, then approxi-
mately 38 feet frontage along
the north side of Burke

Avenue, and being
designated on the Land and

Tax Map of Nassau County as

Section 12, Block 209, Lots 31,
32, 33, 44 and 48.

The above mentioned petition
and map*which accompanies it

are on file and may be viewed

daily (except Saturday, Sunday
or Holidays) between the hours of

9 am. and 4:45 p.m., prevailing
time, at the office of the Town

Clerk .

Any person interested in the

subject matter of the said hear-

ing will be given an opportunity
to be heard with reference there-

to at the time and place above

designated.

BY ORDER OF

THE TOWN BOARD

OF THE TOWN

OF OYSTER BAY

John W. burke, Ann R. Ocker,

Supervisor Town Clerk

Dated: Oyster Bay, New York

August 27, 1974
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Coast Guar
Auxiliar News
‘Flotilla 13-8 United States

Coast Guard ‘Auxiliary, will

conduct a Safe Boating Course at

Seaford High School starting
September 10th at 8:00 p.m.

This will be a new expanded 12

lesson course covering weather,

engine maintenance, radio,

compass and charting in addition

to the usual boat handling and

safety lessons. Also conducted

concurrently, will be a 4-lesson

Young Boatman’s Safety Course

that will enable youngsters
between the ages of 10 and 15 td

earn their New York State

Certificate to operate a motor

boat.

Registration for both the 12

lesson course, and the Young

Boatman’s course will be held at

Seaford High School, on Sep-
tember 9th and 10th at 8:00 p.m.

Heart Association New
Th Nassau Heart Associatio

—

announces a recently
p

book entitléd ‘(How to Survive

Your Husband&#39 Heart Attack’’.

Written by Joan Stichian and

Jane Schoenberg, two..women

who have actually gone through
this experience, the book is. an

easy to understand,

-

medically
accurate analysis.of-the subject.

It is really a survival.kit for the

family of a coronary “‘veteran’’,
and offers much detail about how

to deal with many of the specific
problems and experiences that

occur.

“How to Survive Your

Husband’s Heart Attack’’ is

published. by David McKay
Company, Inc. and is available at

local bookstores for $7.95.a copy.

Need A Interesting Speaker?
Mary Kirby (Glen Cove),

Director of the Speakers Bureau

of the Nassau Heart Association

local. Clubs and

rE:
ions to take adv

of this free and valuable service

offered ‘b the Nassau Heart

Association. ‘The Speakers
Bureau is a unique means of

sharing health-saving — in-

formation -- information which

grows as reséarch unlocks doors

of understanding. ~~ .

The next time your Club or

Organization plans its schedule,
call. the Nassau Heart

Association at 741-5522 and ask

invites

for some “hearty” advice. Your ~

heart will love you fo it.

NE 1
:

.

“Middle age is when the girl
you smile at thinks you are one
of her father’s friends.”

professional growth.

YOU JUST RAN OUT OF EXCUSE

You&#39;r smart enough to know that there’s a lot more that you&# like to know...

.
but you&#3 busy ...

and at the end of the day you’re tired...

That’s why there&#3 a weekend college at C. W. Post.

You can attend classes on Saturdays or Sundays or both .... and earn college credits
|

up to 6 credits in 6 weeks — in a wide range of undergraduate and graduate

courses. There are also courses designed for personal enrichmen or

Reduced tuition is offered for husbands and wives who enfoll in the same course

and BankAmericard and Master Charge payments are accepted.
E

Fall semester I begins September 14, 21, 22.

Fall semester II begins November 16, 23, 24.

Visit or phone Office of Special Programs,
C. W. Post Center, Long Island University, Greenvale, L.I.,N.Y.1 1548

(Less than 25 miles from midtown Manhattan) * (516) 299-2431

Offices open Monday-Friday, 9-8:30; Saturday and Sunday, 9-5.

Programs are also available at

Coordinate Campus in Brentwood, LI.
and Carmel High School, Carmel, N.¥.* (914-225-8441 )

(516-273-0877)

tay,

“What a deal.*3.10 a month can

buy *10,000 of life insurance -

at The Bowery.” —.0-
At age thirty,$3.10 a month buys $10,000,

5-year renewabl term insurance.

THERSOWE
947 Old Country

Road

Westbury, LI
The Bowery ings Bank
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September 2nd through
September 8th

&gt;. MONDAY 2:00 PM Hicksville Starstrutters
:

2nd 7:30 PM Nassau Chess Club

TUESDAY —_7:45 PM T.O.P.S. chapter 104

ord : PM Salisbury. Rep. Club

. PM Levittown Rod & Gun Club
8:00

8:30

WEDNESDAY NOON
4th_ 8:30

THURSDAY ~ 9:00 AM

Sth 7:30 PM

8:00 PM
i ~

- 8:30 PM

FRIDAY NO SCHEDULE

6th.

SATURDAY 8:45 AM

7th 8:

SUNDAY NO SCHEDULE
sth

,

Levittown Senior Citizens

Bowling Green Civic Assn.

Den Leaders Workshop
Levittown Swim Assn.
International Meditation Society

Ed. Gianelli Democratic Club

Jewish Cultural School
Friends of Pope Pius V

AROUN TOW
*

Marc Bodnar, son of Mr. and

Avenue, Hicksville, will

celebrate, his 12th birthday on

September 6, Have a happy,
Marc. ~

Happy birthday to - Krista

Smith, daughter of Mr. and Mrs.

George (Shirley) Smith of

Lantern Road, Hicksville, who

‘ celebrates her 12th birthday on

September 10.

_

Jimmy C. Cooley, Jr.son of Mr.

and Mrs. Jimmy Cooley of

Bethpage played host to a large
gathering of friends and family

on Saturday evening, August
24th. at a belated Graduating
party. Jimmy a member of the

Bethpage high .school 1974

graduating class, was&#39 4 year
member of the High school Band.

at the present time hexris em-

ployed with the Tempo Elec-
tronic Corp. Engineers Hill,
Plainview. His intentions are to

attend the State University in

Farmingdale in the very near

future.

Esther Isaacoff won the weekly
fishing trophy of the Belgrade
Lakes Region, Ine. with a four-

pound brown trout caught in

Salmon Lake with

a

flatfish lure.

Lions Clu to Hold 1st Meeti
On Wednesday, September,11,

the Hicksville Lions Ciup will

hold their first meeting of the

1974-1975 year.
It is an open meeting and all

f interested members of the

Hicksville community are invited
to attend, meet members of the

Hicksville Lions Club and view

the film, ‘‘Lions in Action’’. The
film will be shown at 8:30 PM at

the Maine Maid Inn, Jericho

Turnpike, Jericho. We recom-
mend that you arrive at 8:15.

For additional information call

Hicksville Lions President,

Rob minl at 922-4600.

Films at Hicksville Librar .

“Miracle of the White
Stallions’, an exciting full-length

‘film on th famous Lippizaner
Performing horses, will-be shown

a at the Hicksville Library on

Saturday, Sept. 14th at 2:30. The
film deals mainly with the

perilous transfer of the valuable

TOP

a A
OPSN ERIDAY EVENINGS

20% of * NO
BAC T SCHOO

Children’ Appare

*EXCEPT- FAIR TRADE ITEMS

LITTLE PEOPLE.
616 S.OYSTER BAY RD.PLAINVI

at Old Country Rd. (Hills Shop. Center)

Stallions into Allied territory
during World War II.

As well as this film, the
Children’s Room at the library

will show another full-length
movie on Saturday, Sept. 28th at

*

2:30, the amusing fantasy-
comedy “The Phantom

Tollbooth’’.
2

~~ eww

NAME BRANDS

a hi tine cis ine en chin erie titlin

938 — 2000

LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE

LEGAL NOTICE
PUBLIC NOTICE

HICKSVILLE UNION FREE
f “SCHOOL DISTRICT

HICKSVILLE, NEW YORK

NOTICE OF VOTE ON A?-

PROPRIATION OF FUNDS BY
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THE VOTERS OF HICKSVILLE
UNION FREE SCHOOL

DISTRICT (HICKSVILLE)
LOCATED IN THE TOWN OF
OYSTER BAY, NASSAU

COUNTY, NEW. YORK
NOTICE IS. HEREBY GIVEN

to the qualified voters of the

Hicksville School District, of-

ficially known as Hicksville
Union Free School District, Town

of Oyster Bay, Nassau County,
New York, that, pursuant to
Section 2017 of the Education

Law, the vote on the ap-
Propriation of the necessary

funds to meet the estimated

. expenditures, for school purposes
for the school year 1974-75 and

upon such other propositions
and ‘or resolutions as may be

lawfully

-

presented, will be held
on Thursday, September 12, 1974
in the schoolhouses hereinafter

designated located in& the seven

(7) election districts hereinafter

respectively described, during
the hours from 10 AM to 10 PM

(prevailing time) and that on

said date, in said School District,
will vote upon:

THE FOLLOWING
PROPOSITIONS

1. Shall the school district budget
for the school year 1974-75

adopted by the Board of.
Education in the amount of

$25,209,238 be approved and a

tax be levied on the taxable

property of the District in the
amount of such budget less

sums received in the Form of
State and Federal Aid and from
any other sources, all pursuant
to the pertinent provisions of
the Education Law. This

Proposition authorizes tran-

sportation for students in the
following grades and residing

BUDGET COPIES AVAILABLE
-NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN
that a copy of the text of each and

every resolution and proposition
to be voted upon and of the

detailed statement in writing of
the estimated expenditures
which will be required-for the

ensuing 1974-75 school year for
school purposes, specifying the

several purposes and the amount

for each, which said resolutions

and propositions and statement
will be voted upon on Thursday,
September 12, 1974 may be ob-
tained by any taxpayer in the
District at the office of the

Principal in each schoolhouse in
the District in which school is

Maintained, during the hours
from AM to 4 PM (prevailing
time) oneach day other than

Saturday, Sunday or holidays
durin _th seven (7) days
pr September 12, 1974.

ELECTION DISTRICT

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN
that for the purpose of voting on

June 5, 1974 subsequent District

Meetings or Election, the Board
of Education has heretofore
divided the School District into

the following Election Districts:

Election District No.
Burns Avenue School

On the East: Broadway, from

the District&#39;s North Line, to the

intersection “Jerusalem Avenue
and Broadway, continuing South
along Jerusalem Avenue to the

intersection of Jerusalem Avenue
and the Long Island Railroad.

O the South: The Long Island

Railroad, from Jerusalem
Avenue to the District’s West

line.
On the West: The District&#39;s

West line from the Long Island
Railroad to the District’s North

Line.

On the North: The District&#39;

North line from the District’s
West line to Broadway.

Election District No. 2

East Street School

On the East and North, Miller

Road as projected to the

District’s North line, South along
said Miller Road to Ronald

Avenug, then East along Ronald

Avenue to Woodbury Road, then

‘Jerusalem Avenue

LEGAL NOTICE

Northeast along Woodbury Road

to Ardsley Gate, then Southeast

through Ardsley Gate to Dart-

mouth Drive, then Southwest and

South throug Dartmouth Drive

to its intersection with Haverford

Road, then East to the in-

tersection of Haverford Road ‘and

Berkshire Road, then East along
Berkshire Roa to its intersection

with Columbia Road, then-East

along Columbia Road to the

District’s East line, then South

along the District’s East line to

the Long Island Railroad.

On the South and Southwest,

along the Long Island Railroad,
from the District’s East line

southerly point, to the in-

tersection of the Long Island

Railroad and Jerusalem Avenue.

On the West, Broadway from
to the

District’s North line.

On the North, the District’s

North line from Broadway to

Miller Road, as projected to said

line.
Election Distriet No.3

Woodland Averiue School

On the North, Northeast and

East along the District’s North

line, from Miller Road, as

projected to the District’s North

line, tothe District’s East line.

On the East, South alon the

District’s East line, from the

District’ North line, to Columbia

Road
On the South and West,
Columbia Road, from

_

the
District’s East line, West to

Berkshire Road, then West along
Berkshire Road into Haverford

Road, and continuing West on

Haverford Road to Dartmouth

Drive then North and Northeast

along Dartmouth Drive to Ard-
sley Gate; then Northwest

through Ardsley Gate to Wood-

bury Road, then Southwest along
Woodbury Road to Ronald

Avenue, then West along Ronald

Avenue to Miller. Road, then
North along Miller Road and

continuing thereon as it is

projected, to the District’s North
line.

Election District No.4

Lee Avenue School

On the East-Northeast, the Long
Island Railroad, from its in-

tersection with Old Country
Road, to the Southerly point of
the District&#39;s East line.

On the South, the District’s
South line, from the Long Island

Railroad, Southwesterly into

Michigan Drive, then South along
said District line to the Hemp-
stead Township line, then Nor-

thwesterly along the District&#39;
South line to Jerusalem Avenue.

On the West and North, along
Jerusalem Avenue, from the
District’s South line, to Salem

Gate, then West along Salem
Gate to Salem Road, then North

to Harkin Lane, then Northwest

along Harkin Lane to Division

Avenue, then North along
Division Avenue to Glenbrook

Road, then Northwest along
Glenbrook Road to Newbridge .

Road, then Northwest along
Newbridge Road to Old Country
Road, then East along Old

Country Road to the Long Island
Railroad.

Election District No.5
Fork Lane School

O the East, Jerusalem Avneue
from Salem Gate, to the

District’s South line.
On the North, Salem Gate,

West from Jerusalem Avenue, to
Salem Road, then North along
Salem Road to Harkin Lane, then
Northwest ialong Harkin Lane to
Division Avenue, then Nor-

thwesterly along Divison Avenue
to Glenbrook Road then West

along Glenbrook Road

_

to

Newbridge Road.
On the West, Newbridge Road,

from Glenbrook Road on the
North, to the District’s South line.

On the South, the District&#39;s
South line, from Newbridge
Road, on the West, to Jerusalem
Avenue on the East

LEGAL NOTICE

Election District No. 6

Dutch Lane School

On the East, Newbridge Road,
from Elmira Street, to th
District’s South line.

On the South, th District’s

South line, from Newbridge
Road, on the East, to the

District&#39; West line.

On the West, the District’s West

line, from the District’s South

line to Arrow Lane, as said Lane

is projected West to the District&#39;s

West line.

On the North, from Arrow

Lane, as projected to the

District’s West line,, East and

along said Arrow Lane, to

Levittown Parkway, then South

along Levittown Parkway to

Beech Lane, then East along
Beech Lane to Blueberry Lane,
then South along Blueberry Lane
to Elmira Street, then East along

Elmira Street to Newbridge
Road

‘Electio District No.7
Old Country Road School

On the North and Northeast,
the Long Island Railroad from

the District’s West line to the

intersection of the Railroad with

Old Country Road.
On the South and East, Old

Country Road from its in-

tersection with the Long Island

Railroad, westerly to Newbridge
Road, then Southwest along
Newbridge Road to Elmira

Street, then West along Elmira

Street to Blueberry Lane, then

North along Blueberry Lane to

Beech Lane, then West along
Beech Lane to Levittown Park-

way, then North along Levittown

Parkway to Arrow Lane, then
West along Arrow Lane, and as

projected to the District’s West

line.

REGISTRATION
WHEN

&amp;

WHERE

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN
that for the purpose of voting on

September 12, 1974 all voters who

did not register for a vote on

School District Election or

Propositions in 1972 or sub-

sequent thereto are required to

register on the days and during
the hours hereinafter designated.
Any person shall be entitled to

have his name placed upon such

register by appearing in person,
provided that at such meeting of

the Board of Registration h is

known or proven to the

satisfaction of such Board of
Registration to be then or

thereafter entitled to vote at the

school meeting or election for
which the registration is

prepared.
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN

that the Board of Registration,
the members of which have been

appointed for each election

district, shall meet at the Ad-
ministration Building, Division

Ave:, Hicksville, on Saturday,
Sepetmber 7, 1974 between the

hours of 10 A.M. to 9 P.M.

REGISTRATION AVAILABLE

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER
NOTICE that the register

prepared for the Sept. 12, 1974

vote, as above described, will be
filed in the office of the District
Clerk, Administration Building,Hicksville, New

_

York im-

mediately after its ‘

completion
and that such register will be

open for inspection by any
qualified voter of the District on

each of the five (5) days, except
Sundays, prior to Sept. 12, 1974

during the hours 8:30 AM to 3:30
PM. N person shall be entitled to

vote on Sept. 12, 1974 whose
name does not appear on the

register of the School District

prepared for the vote to be taken
on that day.
BY ORDER OF THE BOARD OF

EDUCATION
Hicksville Union Free Sc!

District \

NY

District Clerk , e
D-1981-2T 9 5 MID

Hicksville, Town of Oyster Bay ve

Marie C. Egan

mew opo«enrcnsecu: tune: teal: Si Kei bees PR ta ea
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Cas Award 2 Roa Resurfaci Contracts
County Executive Ralph G.

Caso has awarded two contracts

totalling $545,210 for the resur-

facing of 17 County roads. Work
will be done at night (10PM-6AM)

on sections of Glen Cove Road
and Old Country Road that have

extremely heavy traffic.

J.D. Posillico, Inc., Far-

mingdale, lowest of five bidders,
was awarded a $309,560 contract

for resurfacing the following
roads: Old Country Road from
Franklin Ave., Garden City to

Roslyn Road, Mineola (night);
Glen Cove Road from Old

Country Road to Hillside Ave.,
Old Westbury (night), from Long
Island Expressway to Lakeville

Drive, East Hills and from
Lakeville Drive to Northern

Blvd. (night); New Hyde Park

Road from Marcus Ave., North

New Hyde Park to Hollow Lane,

Consume
In a crackdown .on_ short-

weighting practices, Nassau

County Consumer Affairs in-

spectors have issued violations to

13 merchants on 56 separate
infractions at the Nassau Far-

mers’ Market in Bethpage.
Consumer Affairs Com-

misioner James E. Picken said,
“These retailers must comply

with consumer protection laws

just like any other business.

“Customers are not getting any

bargains if they are being
deprived of honest weights.”’

The infractions included the

use of scales that started at one-

quarter or one-half ounce instead

of at zero, and lack of proper

North Hills: Arrandale Avenue

from Middle Neck Road to Polo

Road and Birchwood to West

Shore Road (Bayview Avenue),

Villages of Great Neck and Kings
Point; West Shore Road

(Bayview Ave.) from Arrandale

Ave. to Beach Road, Kings Point;
West Shore’ Road, Port

Washington from Crescent Road

to bottom of hill opposite Colonial
Sand and Stone.

Lizza & Sons, Oyster Bay,
lowest: of six bidders, was

awarded a $235,650 contract for

resurfacing the following roads:

West Nicholai St., Hicksville

from Broadway (Route 107) to

Jerusalem Ave.; Woodbury
Road, Woodbury from Syosset-
Woodbury Road to Suffolk County
line; Syosset-Cold Spring Road,

Syosset from Syosset-Woodbury
Road to Cherry Lane; Plainview

Road. Old Bethpage from the

intersection of Plainview Road
~

and Old Bethpage Road to Evelyn
Drive; Wheatley Road from

Whitney Lane, Old Westbury to

Route 107 (Cedar Swamp Road),
Brookville; Oyster Bay Cove

Road, Oyster Bay Cove from

Northern Boulevard to Cove

Road; Cove Road, Cove Neck

from East Main Street to

Sagamore Hill; West Main

Street, Oyster Bay from Un-

derhill to South Street; Bayville
Ave., Bayville from Oak Neck

Beach Road to School Street;

Highland Road, Glen Cove from

School Street to Walnut Road and

Glen Head Road, Old Brookville

from Glen Cove Avenue to

Greenvale-Glen Cove Road.

Work will begin in September
and both contracts will be

completed before th first of the

year.

Inspecto Issue Violations
labels on such commodities as

meat, poultry, cheese and

produce. According to New York

State law, packaged commodities

must bear declarations of

identity, responsibility (name of

processor or packager) and

quantity.
Inspectors checked out more

than 100 booths at the Bethpage
market on three successive

Fridays, Picken said. Fines

against the 13 vendors can range
from $25 to $500 per charge. The

violations are returnable at

Office of Consumer Affairs ad-

ministrative hearings in mid-

September. :

To prevent short weighting,

Nassau Weights and Measures

Inspectors check 13,800 scales in

more than 3,700 establishments

during the year. ‘‘We’re into

every delicatessen, bakery, meat

market, laundry, lumber yard,
pet shop or other store that has a

scale. We also check ap-

proximately 124,000 commodities
for accurate weight and

labeling,’’ he said.

But he also urged shoppers to

protect themselves. ‘‘Walk over

to the when your purchases are

being weighed. Look for the

county seal. Make sure the scale

starts on zero.”’ If it doesn’t, call

Consumer Affairs at 535-3200.

Lent Featured in Documenta
Congressman Norman Lent of

Long Island’s 4th District is one

of four members of the House of

Representatives from across the

Nation to be featured in a new

documentary film produced by
Hearst Metrotone News’ “Screen

News Digest’’, and being made

available to high schools across

the country.
The fifteen-minute film, en-

titled Servants Of The People”,
follows each of the four U.S.

Representatives through their

Wahsington and home district

schedules and duties over the

period of several weeks, and its

production brought a “Digest”
film crew out to Long Island for

almost a week to film Lent at,

such varied locations as a con-

stitutent forum at the Levittown

post office, a pre-dawn visit to

greet commuters at the

Oceansid railroad station, a

meeting with the high school

Delegates to his YOUTH INPUT

program at Hofstra and an ad-

dress to the student body at

Mepham High School, among
others

Lent, representing a typical
suburban district, is joined in the

film by Yvonne Braithwaite

Burke (Dem-California) who

represents the inner-city Watts

area of Los Angeles, William

Scherle (Rep-lowa), represen-

ting a rural farm constituency,

Art Classe for Senior

Offered in Toba
The Town of Oyster Bay Senior

Citizen Services Division of the

Department of Community
Services will sponsor art classes

for senior citizens this fall it was

announced by Town Councilman

Warren M. Doolittle.

The classes are open to all

Tobay residents 55 years of age

and over. Instruction will be

provided by well - known Long
Island artist, Mildred Pawl. All

materials will be provided and

there is no registration fee.

Classes will be held at Holy

Trinity Episcopal Church, Old

Country Road and Jerusalem

Avenue, Hicksville, on Tuesdays
beginning September 24, and on

Thursdays beginning September

Liste
Don’t cash in that GI insurance

policy just because you need

money for an emergency!
Consider borrowing on its cash

value if yours is a permanent
policy. You can borrow up to 94

percent of the cash value at low

interest rates and repay it in

amounts as little as $5.00 a

month. If you cash in your policy
all protection ceases and cannot

be reinstated. By borrowing on it

26 at Marjorie R. Post Park,

Merrick and Unqua Roads,

Massapequa, from 10:30 A.M. to

12:30 P.M. Both classes will run

through May culminating in an

art show on a date to be an-

nounced. There is no pre-

registration and seniors may join
at any time during the course.

“The senior citizen art classes

have been offered for several

years now,’’ Doolittle com-

mented, ‘“‘and many seniors have

taken the opportunity to improve
their art skills or learn the joy of

painting. I hope to see even more

seniors taking advantage of this

fine course in the upcoming
season.&qu

Veteran
you can still keep your policy in

force.

Vietnam veterans seeking
complete details on the Veterans

Insurance Act, are urged to

contact the local counseling
center of the New York State

Division of Veterans’ Affairs at

One Old Country Road - Room 505

Carle Place, 11514.

and Joseph McDade (Rep-
Pennsylvania), who represents

the heavily-industralized
Scranton area.

“Screen News Digest’? has

made a print of “Servants of the

People”’ available to

Congressman Lent&#39; district

office in Baldwin, and civic and

community groups, in addition to

public and private schools in the

4th Congressional District, are

invited by the Congressman to

call 223-1616 to arrange for loan of

the film.

HarrBorle Re-
After his landslide victory last

Friday night, Harry Borley in a

post- statement to the

voters said ‘‘Thank you for the

confidence that you expressed in

me by re-electing me as water

commissioner of the Hicksville

Water District.
I pledge that I will continue to

represent you by maintaining an

ample supply of quality ‘water at

a reasonable cost.”

Bo Scout Membersh Drive
Hicksville Boy Scout Troop

Number 591 is currently under-

going a membership drive and

those boys who want some

healthy field trips and some

exciting overnights as well as

learning not only the fun of scout-

ing but also the responsibilities
are invited to join the organi-
zation which meets every

Thursday night at 7:30 at the
Hicksville Jewish Center located

on Jerusalem Ave. and Maglie
Drive.

Barbara Auerbach is the

membership chairman and she
can be reached at 796-0076 any

evening after 6 p.m.
The boys, many of whom also

took part in a well-organized
summer program at Onteoro

Scout Reservation, had their first

three-day overnight this weekend

at Tobay Beach but those who

didn’t make it need not fret. The

group goes on at least one

overnight outing a month under

the able direction of Scoutmaster

Levittown Wat
Main Cleanin
Hempstead Town Presiding

Supervisor Francis T. Purcell

reminds Levittown residents that

a water main flushing program
will begin on Monday, September

16 and will continue for the next

several weeks. -

“Trained crews will clean the

mains only after midnight and

only on weekdays in an attempt
to: minimize inconvenience,”’
explained Purcell. However

Hempstead Town Water

Department officials expect
some discoloration of the water.
The discoloration will be tem-

porary and the water will be safe

to drink.

Levittown Water District

customers may call 538-8300, Ext.

40 for assistance.

Jay Rodgers. :

There’s still plenty of time to

Fjoi and join in on the fun.

SHAM
HAIR

coLoR.*
ALL

SHADES

18
SUMM
BLOND

HAIR

COLOR

KIT
REG.

“AND

PLUS

14

| CONUA None arucamion

CONVENIENC
~ DRU
301 MAIN STREET

FARMINGDALE

Senior Citizen Acti

Tivision Avenue

1Oam-9pm

REGISTE
sat. SEPT.7&

Administration Building

HICKSVILLE NEED
e Transportation for its public and non-public elementary, junior high, and

senior high school children

After school sports, bands and other extra-curricular activities

School Lunch Program

Adult Education Courses

ies

Materials and supplies furnished by the schools

Free use of the school buildings after 3:30 pm by AN organization &g

THESE WILL NOT BE ALLOWED UNDER AUSTERITY (STATE LA

VOTE
YES”

THuR O PT. |I2-
10am-10pm at your local school

“

Ls Hicksville Citizens for Better Educetirr —_——&quot;

;



Caso Awards ‘Resurfacin Contracts
County Executive Ralph G.

Caso has awarded two contracts

totalling $545,210 for the resur-

facing of 17 County roads. Work

GOOD INSURANCE
ISN&qu PURCHASED IN

K

a Bargain Basement

Sy

TIME THE HOLES SHOW-
Fy UP —JT& TO LATE!

| For SERVICE and
INTEGRITY

(T Montana
Agenc Inc.

115 N. Broadway
Hicksvi N.Y.

100 Assorted

Plastic Bandages

LS

TELFA
Adhesive Pads

e For Larger
,

Cuts & Scrapes
e Convenieni—

needs no tape

“10 Pads
on ae

PARTICIPATING STORES

-

-

for nearest location
call 516 997-3200

BON |

will be done at night (10PM-6AM)

on sections of Glen- Cove’ Road

and Old Country Road that have

extremely heavy traffic.

Lizza & Sons, Oyster Bay,
lowest of six bidders, was

awarded a $235, 650 contract for

resurfacing the following roads:

West Nicholai St., Hicksville

from Broadway (Route 107) to

Jerusalem Ave.; Woodbury
Road, Woodbury from Syosset-
Woodbury Road to Suffolk County

line; Syosset-Cold Spring Road,

Syosset frm Syosset-Woodbury
Road to ‘Cherry Lane; Plainview

Road, Old Bethpage from the

interseciton of Plainview Road

and Old Bethpage Road to Evelyn
Drive; Wheatley Road from

Whitney Lane, Old Westbury to

Route 107 (Cedar Swamp Road),
Brookville;, :Oyster Bay Cove

Road, Oyster Bay Cove from

Northern Boulevard to Cove

|
- Road; Cove Road, Cove Neck

from East Main Street to

Sagamore Hill; West Main

Street; Oyster Bay from Un-

derhill to South Street; Bayville
Ave., Bayville from Oak Neck

Beach Road to School Street;

Highland Road, Glen Cove from

School Street to Walnut Road and

Glen Head Road, Old Brookville

from Glen Cove Avenue to

Greenvale-Glen Cove Road.

Work will begin in September
and both contracts will be

f completed before the first of the

Luxurious

Creamy
|

T oz.

] 27

AVAILABLE AT

PARTICIPATING STORES

for nearest location
call 516 997-3200
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Plans Fin for Nass Da
Chairman John Specht an-

nounced the finalization of plans
for NASSAU DAY, Sunday
September 15, at the Firemen’s

Home located in Hudson, New

York. t

This popular Annual Event is

sponsored by the Executive

Council of Firemanic

Associations of Nassau County,
and supported by the County’s
Fire Chiefs Council, Firemen’s

Association, North Shore Fire

Council, and South Shore

Firemen’s Association.

Firemen, and their families
from Nassau County’s 71 Fire

Departments will make the

Annual Pilgrimage to visit, ad

talk with the 144 aged Volunteer

Firemen in residence.
A short parade complete with

bands will start at 1:00 P.M.

After a brief ceremony the

renowned Massapaqua Raiders

will entertain the residents with a

musical “program, and various

acrobatic feats.

The high light of the day will be

the. traditional disbribution of

shopping bags chuck full of toilet

items useful articles, and goodies
to each of these Old Firemen.

Salvation Army Captain Ruth

Vaughan, and her hard working
Committee promise the best kit

ever.

Nassau’s Firemen are urged to

join in this rewarding tribute to

the Fire-Fighters who proceede
us, and also take time out to visit

the famous Fire Museum on the

Home grounds.

Templ Or-Elohim

Celebrates

Hig Ho Da
TEMPLE OR-ELOHIM, a

Reform Congregation, 18 Tobie

Lane, Jericho, sends an_ in-

vitation to new members for a

creative, stimulating Jewish

experience. Rabbi Iwrin C.

Lowenheim and Cantor David

Gaber asks new members to

come worship on the High Holy
Days &gt

There will be Selichot Services

Saturday, September 7 at mid-

night, Rosh Hashanah Services

Monday, September 16 at 8 p.m.
and Tuesday, September 17 at 10

am, Yom Kippur Services
Wed: day, September 25 at 8pm

tate sur

Jers

AVAILABLE AT

PARTICIPATING STORES

for nearest location

call 516 997-3200

and Thursday, September 26 at

10am.

For information call 433-9888 or

433-9587.

UNDER CONTROL:

Hicksville’s Ex-Chief Cliff Davis

has everything under control as

he opens carton of goodies to be

included in the 150 gift packages
prepared for the aged Fire-

Fighters at the New York State

Firemen’s Home at Hudson, N.Y.

NASSAU DAY:

IT WAS A BUSY NIGHT at

Hicksville Fire Headquarters as

Committee prepared 150 gift
& packages for the aged Smoke-

Eaters at the New York State

Firemen’s Home, Hudson, N.Y.

Nassau Firemen will make an-

nual Visit to Home on Sunday,
September 15, 1974. L-R. Anne

Goetz, Betty Kefer, Salvation

Army Captain Ruth Vaughan,
Chaplain Robert Vaughan, and

Chairman John Specht. (Photo

by St-John?

Another

Nicksville ex-Chief, John Specht
Chairman of NASSAU DAY AT

HUDSON examines one of the 150

55 87&

75&# 4°

35&# 67:
AVAILABLE AT

PARTICIPATING STORES,

for nearest location
call 516 997-3200

Nassau Firemen will make annual

visit to home on Sunday, Sept-
ember 15, 1974. L-R. Anne Goetz,

Betty Kefer. Salvation Army
Captain Ruth Vaughan, Chaplain

Robert Vaughan, and Chairman

John Specht. (Photo by St. John)

gift packages prepared fer the

aged Firemen at the New York

state Firemen’s Home. (Photo by
St.John)

LEGAL NOTICE

PUBLIC NOTICE.
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN

that the Board of Fire Com-
missioners of the Jericho Fire

District, Jericho, New York

invites sealed bids on one (1) 1500

gallon per minute pumping
engine.
Bids will be accepted at the

Firehouse, Hicksville-Jericho

Road, Jericho, N.Y. until 4:00

«P.M. on Monday, September 16,
1974, at which time and plac all

bids will be publicly opened and

read.

Envelopes must be marked
“Sealed Bid’’.

Specifications and information
may be obtained at the Firehouse

from September 6, 1974, between
the hours of 9:00 A.M. and 5:00

P.M. Monday thru Friday.
The Board reserves the right to

reject this bid or any part thereof
or to reject all bids or acceplt

more than one bid based on

separate unit prices.
Board of Fire Commissioners

Vito Nastasi,
SEcty.

9 3.74

(D-199 2) Mid
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Weapon Against Travel

Attorney General Louis J.

Lefkowitz called attention this

week to a new law, ‘‘The Truth In

Travel Act’’, (effective Sep-
tember 1), which will help to

safeguard the public against
fraud, false advertising,
misrepresentation and similar

abuses in the travel business.

“This new law, a much needed

weapon in the fight against fraud

and misrepresentation by a

fringe element in the travel

business, will do much to protect
the public which is victimized

continually by the false claims

and high pressure promotions of

some travel agents,’ the At-

torney General said.

Department of Law Pamphlet
Available

“Serving the People of New

York State’, a new pamphlet

General&#39;s office serves the
consumers and investors of New

York State, protects the charity
dollar and the environment.

Anyon wishing copies should
direct requests to Attorney
General Louis J. Lefkowitz,
Attention, Mrs. Adeline Fontana,
Two World Trade Center, New

York, New York, 10047.

Charges Oil Companies
Charging two oil companies

with engaging in persistent
fraudulent and illegal acts and

unconscionable practices in

terminating the leases of ap-
proximately 100 ‘‘Rotary’’ ser-

vice station dealers in the

Syracuse, Rochester and

Finger Lakes areas in New York

State, the Attorney General
announced this week that he has
commenced legal proceedings

Thursday, September 5, 1974 — MID ISLAND/PLAINVIEW HERAL 2 Pa 9

News from the Attorne General /

Ashland Oil Company ‘and

Southern Oil Company of New

t

Shop Locally
Aind Save Gas. ......

York, a subsidiary of Ashland,
including a recission of lease

agreements as well as the costs of
the proceedings.

Obtains Order in Bike Co.

Investigation
Charging a reluctance to ap- |

pear and testify and citing past
evasive testimony, Attorney

General Lefkowitz obtained an

order this week directing the

appearance and testimony of the

principals in several. cor-

porations charged with failing to

file. broker-dealer statements

with the New York State

Department of Law an with

failing to register with the

Secretary of State. The Attorney
General charged that in con-

nection with the promotion of a

VISIT OUR NEW SHOWRGOM

GIESE FLORIST
Established 1925

248s S. Broadway
(NEXT TO ROBERT CHEVROLET)

Hicksville

WE1-0241

al outlining the services of the Ne against the companies. The “revolutionary plastic bike’, the
WE TELEGRAPH AND DELIVE FLOWE *

pt- York Stat Department of Lawis petition filed through the principals may have sold more
x

_

Fat

tz, now available for interested Syracuse office seeks a per- than $8 million in stock although
|

= 2 pss z

ny consumers Lefkowitz announce manent injunction barring the none of the corporations were.
[

=

:

\in this week Some of the topics alleged illegal and

—

un- registered with the Department BOTT BRO HARDWAR
an

covered include how the Attorney conscionable practices of of Law as an issuer of securities. 2

”
——

. ope
— *

Loui pe SSR HGUSE HARDWA 4
« .

.

ILD

HARE 2

Child Abuse Symposiu PLUMBING’ HEATING and ELECTRI SUPPLIES le

Declaring that neither poverty it,& said Levine, who is the judge, representatives from the OXLINE n PARA PAINT COUNT RD

nor underpriv De ou Nassau representative for the State Central Register of Child
an ot -

have a monopoly on child abuse, Assembly Select Committee on Abuse and Maltreatment Reports
31 Broadwa ae

st
i

Assemblym Stuart R. Levine Child Abuse. ‘‘It willalsoserve as and the local child protective
23 Broa y W 1-0816

:

&

will coordinate public sym- a forum for the exchange of ideas service, willdiscuss the problems ‘&quot;***
=

= =
=

posium on w sub 7 Se and the discussion of mutual of child abuse and neglect. They .

§

at 9:30 A in th Board of problems regarding child abuse also will be available for
{

Supervisors hearing room, and neglect questions.
Wouldn&# You Really Rather

County Executive Building,
o A “B k ” z

Mineola. The symposium, one of 13 being The symposia are being co- &gt

Have roker

“The purpose of this sym- held around the state by the sponsored by the State Depart- B THE HERBERT INSURANCE AGENCY

posium is to explain the child committee, coincides with the ment of Social Services and the S 16 E. Old Country Road
i

abuse and neglect laws to the first anniversary of the Child Family Life Development Center
‘

a

general public and to the Protective Services Act. Ateach of Cornell University’s College of
Hicksville

OVerbrook 1-1313

professionals most affected by symposium, a Family Court Human Ecology.

“LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE i

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

_

line to front setback line, lot area, Merric Rd. & Alexand Pl. COLLISI
:

-

BY THE BOARD OF subdivision of lot, maintain 494. OCEANSIDE - Russel H. & 54 BETHPAGE RD. HICKSVILLE

ZONING APPEALS dwelling, N s North Dr. 807.50 Amelia Ireland, maintain BEHIND EASTERN TILE

Pursuant to the provisions of E o North Hillside Ave. growing nursery & 1-family
_

433 510
the Article 12 Section Z-3.0. of the 484 NO. BELLMORE - Alex & residence insame building, N W

i

ork Building &quot; Ordinance, Grace Elowitz, install 2nd kit- cor. Merrick Rd. & Alexander PI. :

TATICE

€
-f

i 495. OCEANSIDE - Russell H. & iit

by NOTICE is hereby given thatthe Chen in’ family dwelling &
:

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS

of the Town of Hempstead will

hold a public hearing in the Town

Meeting Pavilion, Town Hall

Plaza, Main Street, Hempstead,
:

as

J sV
:

Amelia Ireland overnight
New York on September 11, 1974

W e Verity La., 155.71 ft. No ’
E

“ zi

2: Hastings St. storage of trucks in Res. “&# b leas

at 9:30 A.M., 10:00 A.M. & 2:00
Joe “OCEANSIDE - 17th zone, NW cor. Merrick Rd. &

Remeniner

P.M. to consider the following

applications and appeals:

- Wilham &

maintainElaine Bienstock,
stockade fence, S s Cypress La.

So. 205.47 ft. Eo Cedar La

477. EAST MEADOW Lolaw

Realty Corp., maintain ground
sign,S E-cor. Hempstead Tpke.

(Mother-daughter), S s Knob

Hill Dr. 445.14 ft. Eo Bellmore

Ave

485. BALDWIN - Albert Fam, use

premises to harbor pet monkey,

Oceanside Corp., install machine

coin-operated dry cleaning

equipment in laundromat, Sis

AUantic Ave. 691.96 ft E o

Waverly Ave.

487. ELMONT - Bruno Torre &

Son Construction Corp.,
variances, lot area, front width,

subdivision of lot, construct 1-

family dwelling, garage, W s

Hill Ave. 340 ft. S 0 Surprise St.

Amelia Ireland, waive off-street

parking requirement for

proposed use, N cor. Merrick

Rd. & Alexander Pl.

496. OCEANSIDE - Russell H. &

Alexander Pl.

497. LEVITTOWN - Matthew &

Patricia Angelletta, install 2nd

kitchen in 1-family dwelling
(mother-daughter), Ws Pintail

La. 165.80 ft. No Orchid Rd.

498. LEVITTOWN - John & Anne

March, variance, front yard
average setback, en-

croachments, construct addition,

’

LY
Enjoy the triendly atmosphere at

BEAUTY
SALON _

W are Known For
You Get What You Pa For.

e Quality Workmanship
e Courtesy
@ Lowest Possible Prices

e All Work Supervised by JACK.

11 WEST MAR ST.

935-9759 e 822-3486
HICKSVILLE

Ws Sunrise La. 259.66 ft. No

& a 5
C

See eee ow Lolaw 488 ELMONT - Bruno Torre & Grey La.

Z Realty Corp., maintain ground
S07 Construction

-

Corp. 499, FRANKLIN SQUAR - L.P. island
—

sign.S Evcor. Hempstead Tpke. Variances, lot area, front width, Sweeney Associates, Inc., con- s

n

& Newbridge Ave.
subdivision o lot, construct 1- struct ‘addition & use entire

é

EN THE FOLLOWING CASES WILL family dwelling, garage, WS premises for auto electrical tune- telephone
om- BE CALLED AT 10:00 A.M.

_ Hill Av 380 ft. So Surprise St.
ups & minor repairs, N E cor.

s

Fire 479. MERRICK . James M. &
489. BELLMORE -Terra Home New Hyde Park Rd. & answerin

ork Michele J. Nikolis, install 2nd 1&quot NEE eae vow er Washington St.
g

.

A

: A average se ck,
en- :

i e

15 Kitchen in i-family dwelli averekm front width, lot 500. FRANKLIN SQUARE - L.P. a ‘

service, inc.

ung (mot daugnter’ N sGianell ea, subdivision of lot, construct Sweeney Associate Inc., waive
.

acne
og

e [a

4
the ‘n ee W’ 2 Stal a AD

dwelling, garage, Ss Off-street parking & permission MAIN OFFICE WEIls 5-444

cia pe W Hae - Washington Blvd. 76.39 ft. Wo 0 park in front yard setoacs ——

4:00 fro widt l area varian New York Ave. areas, NE cor. Ne York Park FULL © PART TIME e VACATION

1 of lot
Me

t ere ni arage,
79. BALDWIN - Carroll & Smith, Rd. & Washington St.

,

HOURLY OR MESSAGE RATE

» all S.s eoek St Mote i «Inc., variance, lot area,construct 501. NR. FREEPORT - Bodip
z

and Woodfield Rd.
_ 1famil dwelling S-s Warren Enterprises, Inc., use premises

National Bank of North America Bidg.

481. WEST HEMPSTEAD -

St. 157. Ft. Wo Madison o for place or public assembly & 20 JERUSALEM AVE., HICKSVILLE, N.Y.

ked James Pangallo, variances, front THE FOLLOWI CASES WIL
amusement (indoor ‘

outdoor Serving Nassa and Suffalk since 1945

yard average setback, front BE CALLE

AT

2:00 F ka
tennis courts, swimming pool

tion width, lot area, subdivision of lot, 491 MERRICK - Emily a eth with clubhouse, restaurant),

use mainiain dwelling. detached Variances, rear yard front walt w 5 S. Main St. 160ft. 5

-

0 West

een garage,S sBirchSt.420{t.E o
0! area, subdivision nas sth St.

5:00 Woodfield Rd. construc dwelling, garage,

W

S
502 NR. FREEPORT-~ Bodip

482 - NR. VALLEY STREAM = Ne e St 101.65 ft. S © Enterprises, Inc., variai off-

t to Fina Homes, Inc., variances, ‘
elma Ave.

2

street parking & permisSion to

reof front width, lot area, subdivision 492 MERRICK - Emily Rubacké, park in front setback area, W_s

eplt of lot, construc dwellin garage, Variances, front width, lot area, s Main St. 160 Ft.S o West 5th
;

on N s North Dr. 767.30 tt Eo subdivision of lot, maintain gy; 5 Robert Berkowitz.

North Hillside Av
_ , dwelling, detache garage, W S Interested parties should appear f

1ers 483. NR. VALLE STREAM -

Washington St. 152.47 ft. S © at the above time and place. By PHOTOGRAPHER

Primo Gabriella Paracchini,
Thelma Ave. order of the Board of Zoning

variances, front yard average
493. OCEANSIDE - Russell H. & Appeals.

oo.

,

setback ‘stoo encroachment Ameli Ireland, extension of Armand A. Granito, Chairman
«7 agowd CANE Bee ane)

id side yar stoop encroachment,
business use throughout plot Ed Sutherland, Secretary

Saad. Kae ees
ea:

front width of lot from & on street (growing nursery), N. W cor. (D-1991-1T-9/5) MID
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—On The Campus— ~

BY DONNA PARKER

Camille Caddle, of Dea Street,
HICKSVILLE, a Hicksville High

School graduate, will] be at-

tending Lafayette College this

fall. i

, Congratulation to June

Castellano of Sagamore Street,
PLAINVIEW, on being named

the University of Rochester’s
Alumni Regional Scholarship
Winner from Nassau County. One

of 25 -alumni_ scholarship
recipients from throughout the

country, her selection was based

on academic achievement and

personal character.
Miss Castellano is a graduate

of Our Lady of Mercy Academy,
where she was a member of the

National Honor Society. At Our

Lady of Mercy, she won a Long
Island Catholic High School

Journalism Award, was editor-in-

chief of the school newspaper,

belonged. to the Young
Republicans Club, was selected

delegate to the Nassau County
Council of Young Republicans,

and did volunteer work at Suffolk

State School for the Mentally
Retarded.

Patrick Long, son of Mr. and

Mrs. Leon Long of Cambridge
Drive, HICKSVILLE, is one of

272 cadets who have just com-

pleted a 14-day orientation and

military indoctrination course at

the State University of New York

Maritime College, located at Fort

SERVI LUNCHEO DINNER & SUPPER DAILY

-FRANK’S ALIBI
RESTAURANT

_

|

Caterin To Wedding Aud Partiee
50 Old Countr Road, Hicksville, Lon tsland

Telephon WEils 1-6872

Schuyler.
Congratulations to Kenneth R.

McCarthy of Knickerbocker

Road, PLAINVIEW, Edward C.

Quiniby of Elm Street,
HICKSVILLE, and Michael E

Walukanis of Plover Lane,

HICKSVILLE, on being named

recipients of Regents War Ser-

vice Scholarships for Veterans.

Men I Service
Airman Paul S. Harrigan, son

of Mr. and Mrs. Henry Harrigan
of Garden Blvd., Hicksville, has

been assigned to Lowry AFB,
Colo., after completing Air Force

basic training.

During his six weeks at the Air

Training Command’s Lackland

AFB, Tex., he studied the Air

Force mission, organization and

customs and received special
instruction in human relations.

The airman has been assigned
to the Technical Training Center

at Lowry for specialized training
in the supply field.

Airman Harrigan is a 1974

graduate of Hicksville High
School.

Gregor
On Tuesday, September 10, and

Thursday, September 12, the

cameras of Cablevision of Oyster
Bay will take its viewers into the

home of Gardiner and ™.Ann
Gregory, founders of Hicksville’s
Gregory Museum. The “show,
Community Spotlight, will be
shown between 5:30 and 6:30-_
P.M. both days on channels 1

and K. The host for this weekly
series of shows is John Maniec,

H.A.D.’s Executive Director.

The visit will cover the

breeding of butterflies and moths

native to Long Island. They are

now almost extinct except for

those bred by the Gregorys.

evision Takes Viewers t
Home

Cablevision subscript will also

learn about edible wild flowers

and plants found along most

roadways and fields. [Th show

will conclude inside the Gregory
home with a tour of photographic
and scientific equipmen used by
the museum to develop their

different natural; science

exhibits.

Community Spotlight hopes to

make the residents of the

Hicksville, Jericho, Plainview,
and Syosset commumities no

aware of local places of ifiterest
and the variety of services

available to them.

Playtim School
Playtime School of Christ the

King Church of East Meadow will

open for its 15th year on Tuesday,
.

September 10th. Children 3 years
of age or older, of all faiths, are

welcome to attend any or all of

the sessions which are held on

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and

Fridays from 9:30 to 11:30 A.M.

Wilkinson’ |Cashme Bouqu HAL

‘The “Time-

Controlled” Permanent

14 oz.

ANTI-

PERSPIRANT

OR

1302.

REGULAR

99°

THE-FAMILY
SHAMPOO

Clear
Lotion
New Lemon.

Herbal

Balsam

1 07. 719

DIRECT DRUG
3901 HEMPSTEAD TPKE

“ |BONDED™Raz

|

=°&gt;Y FowP

IL

cHAMPO
+ IRON and 5 Blades
VITAMINS 6% 0z. 0z.

29° 29°

SHAM
TANGLES

CREME RINSE
WITH

TEXTURIZER

ALL TYPES

8 02.

89° 1 oz.

14?

30’s

COVER GIRL.
MEDICATED MAKE-UP

BY

noxzema.

SSitec4 W\\__BETHPAGE

in the Parish Hall of the Church,
DeWolfe Place between Fifth and

Sixth Streets, East Meadow

Registration is $3.00. Children

may attend as many sessions as

desired at $1.50 per session. Milk

and cookies or juice are served

during each session and a

program of arts & crafts, games
and songs are provided.

For additional information,
call Mrs. Kenneth Andolf,
Principal, at IV 9-8384 or the

Church Office at PE 1-3902.

LEGAL NOTICE

NOTICE OF SALE
SUPREME COURT: NASSAU

COUNTY, THE GREEN POINT
SAVINGS BANK, Pltf., vs.

JAMES BRUCE STEVENSON,et
al., Dfdts., MARIASH, LEVY &

SUPER, Pitf’s Att’ys, 16 Court

Street, Brooklyn, New York.

PURSUANT to Judgment. of

Foreclosure and Sale dated July
29, 1974, I will sell.-at Public

Auction on September 12 1974, at

9:30 A.M., on the north front steps
of the Nassau County Court

House, Old Country Road,
Mineola, New York, premises in

Nassau, New York.
ALL that certain plot, piece or

parcel of land situate, laying and

being at Hicksville, Town of

Oyster Bay, County of Nassau
and State of New York, shown
and designated as parts of lots 145
to 148 inclusive, on a certain map

entitled ‘‘Plan of the Village lots
near Hicksville, containing 40

acres, bought of John Ketcham
and Willetts Robins, by Forgie
and Shields, drawn by Sylvanus
Titus Surveyor, for Messrs

Forgie and Shields, August 10,
1852”’, and filed in the Office of
the clerk of the County of Queens
on March 28, 1855, under file No.
459, and filed in the Nassau
County Clerk’s office as Map No.

95, which said plot is more par-
ticularly bounded and descripbed

as follows:
BEGINNING at the corner

formed by the intersection of the

easterly side of Adams Street

(First Street), with the northerly
side of Fulton Avenue (Clinton
A 5
running thence along the easterly
side of Adams Street, NORTH 3

degrees 58 minutes 50 seconds

East, 50 feet;
thence SOUTH 85 degrees 59
minutes 12 seconds EAST,100

feet;
thence SOUTH 3 degrees 58
minutes 50 seconds WEST, 50 feet

to the northerly side of Fulton

Avenue;
thence along the northerly side of

Fulton Avenue, NORTH 85

degrees 59 minutes 12 seconds

WEST, 100 ‘feet to the point or

place of BEGINNING.

SAID premises being known as 46

Fulton Avenue, Hicksville, New
York.

.

BERT LEFFERT,
Referee

(D-1974) Mid-(8/ 15-9/ 15)

Pee

ee ne ee
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..Rupunzel, Rapunzel, let down

your gold hair’! rang through the

auditorium of the Hicksville

Library. Seen above is a part of

the large group of children who

were entranced by the old and

ever-popular fairy tale. Spon
sored by the Children’s Room,
the show was performed on

August 7th by the talented

members of the Teen Repertory
Theatre. This enthusiastic

Thursday, September 5, 1974 — MID ISLAND/ HERALD — Page 11

Evenin H Ope Septemb 23
The Hicksville Public School or older and do fot attend a

wiJl opén its Evening High School regular day school are eligible to

on September 23. Registration attend. -

4

will také place on September 10, A basic curriculum is offered

11 and 12, from 7:00-9:00 P.M.in which, upon completion, can lead

room.106 of the High School. All to a Hicksville High School

persons who are 16 years of age diploma.
x

PLUMBI - HEAT
~ GESSPODL&#

BATHROOM MODERNIZATION.
DESIGN & INSTALLATION

Complete Ceramic Tile Installation
HUMIDIFIERS — STEAM BATHS

ROOTING

training group for would-be

thespians is one of the activities

of the Cultural and Performing
Arts division supported by the

Department of Community
Services of the Town of Oyster

Bay.

ED & BOND

HICKSVILLE

ITS VACATION TIME for Mr.

and Mrs. Jack Sym of Plover

LEGAL NOTICE

AMENDMENTS TO THE
CODE OF ORD S

CHAPTE
3

“AMUSEMENTS”
BE IT ORDAINED, by the

Town Board of the Town of

Oyster Bay, that Chapter 3

“Amusements” of the Code of

Ordinances of the Town of Oyster
Bay, New York, as amended, be

and the same hereby is amended

by including therein a new Ar-

ticle I to read as follows:
.

CHAPTER 3- Amusements
Article I - Amusement Rides

Section 3-1 Definitions
As used in this article, the

following terms shall have the

meanings ascribed to them:

(a)
“Am

vent_Ride’’ shall

mean any
powered machine, apparatus or

device which is used solely for

amusement, and which is

designed to propel, project or

move a person through the air.

along the ground or otherwise,

and shall include a carousel.

terris wheel, ravity steeple-
chase, scenic railway. parachute
jump. space walk and

=

other

similar machinery customarily

associated with amusements 0!

Lane, Hicksville, As they relax

aboard Flagship Cruises, new

LEGAL NOTICE

carnivals.
(b) ‘‘Person”’ shall mean any

natural person, firm, corp-

oration, or charitable organi-
zation.

Section 3-2 Amusement Rides;

prohibition
It shall be unlawful for any

person to sponsor, install,

operate, harbor or otherwise par-

ticipate in the installation or

erection of any amusement ride

in the Town of Oyster Bay unless

such amusement rid is a perm-

anent use of propert authorized

by the Town Board“as a special
exception or special use pursuant

to the Building Zone Ordinance of

the Town of Oyster Bay.

Section 3-3 Penalty for

Violation of Article

(a) Any person committing an

offense against this article or any

provision or section thereof is

guilty of a violation punishable by

a fine not exceeding $250., or 1m-

prisonment for a period not ex-

ceeding fifteen (15) days for each

such offense, or by both such fine

nment.

ch day that an offense

against ihis article is allowed to

ontinue shall constitute 4

SHOWER ENCLOSURES

Charm Glow! Gas Barbecues

COMPLETE CESSPOOL

if

SEWE : TREATMEN
PUMPING CONSTRUCTI

[8 oe _

KOr TPs ¥
LICENS

128 WOODBURY RD.

SERVICE

vitae

KO!

L
L

Holds 3 times longer
than the leading hairspray

CLAIROL

FINAL NET

HAIR

SPRAY

12 Oz.

GREAT

BODY

SHAMPO
REGULAR

AND

OILY
10% OZ.

4»?

20.000 ton luxury ship ms Sea
Eenture enroute to Bermuda.

LEGAL NOTICE

separate violation.

BY ORDER OF THE

TOWN BOARD OF THE
|

TOWN OF OYSTER BAY

John W. Burke,

Supervisor”
Ann R. Ocker,

Town Clerk

Dated: Oyster Bay, New York

August 27, 1974

STATE OF NEW YORK )

PLUS and REGULAR

1%
COUNTY OF NASSAU ss.:

TOWN OF OYSTER BAY

_

)

1 Ann R. Ocker, Town Clerk of
SHAMPOO

the Town of Oyster Bay, and HAIR
custodian of the Records of said

Town, DO HEREBY CERTIFY

that have compared the an-

nexed with the original Amend-

ments to the Code of Ordinances

of the Town of Oyster Bay,

Chapter 3 - “Amusements,”’
adopted by the Town Board Aug-
ust 27, 1974. filed in the Town

Clerk&#39 Office and that the same

is a true transcript thereof, and of

the whole of such origin4l.
In Testimony Whereof, I have

hereunto signed my name and

affixed the seal of said Town this

29th day of August, 1974.

(SEAL Ann R. Ocker

Town Clerk

COLO
_

NASSA
FARMERS

MARKET

BOOTH 313

BETHPAGE

D-i989-1 y MID
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_

Office Park No. i, Hempet Turnpike, Levittown, County of
.

_

LAWRENCE FELDMAN residing at

LEGAL NOTICE LEGAL NOTICE

Plainview Associates
: LIMITED PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given that the persons herein named have formed
a limited par tmership for the transaction of business in the State of
New York and elsewhere, and have filed a certificate in the Clerk’s
Office in the County of Nass of which the substance is as follows:

The name of the limited partnership is:

PLAINVIEW. ASSOCIAT
The character of the busi is the

selling, exchangin hiring, operating, maintaining, managi
developing, improving, leasing or otherwise acquiring, or disposing,
of real estate and personal property either improved or unimproved,
and any interest or right therein, and to otherwise deal with the

same; the borrowing of money, and the issuing of mortgages,
pledges, deeds or trusts, or other evidences of indebtedness or other
liens to secure or encumber the same or any part thereof and any and
all legal and equitabl rights therein; and the entering into, per-
formin and.

|
carryin out of contracts o any kin necessary to, or in

tion with, or incidental to the h of any one or

more of the purposes of the partnership.

Idi:

The location of the principal place of business shall be at Crescent

Nassau, New York.
-

The general partmers are:

IRVING FELDMAN, residing at 57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New
York,

SID FELDMA residing at 12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York
LEEFELD REALTY CORP., having its principal place of business

at-Crescent Office Park No. 1, Hempstead Turnpik Levittown, New

York
The limited partners with their addresse and contributions to the

partnership (all in cash) are as follows:
SOLOMON G. FELDMAN, RESIDING AT

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochell New York $1,200.00
ESTHER FELDMAN, residing at.

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York $1,000,00
SHELLEY L. FELDMAN residing at 26 Kenwood Drive, New

Rochelle, New York 100.00

ESTHER .FELDMAN as Trustee for
AILEEN FELDMAN residing at

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York
ESTHER FELDMAN as Trustee for

MARTIN E. FELDMAN residing at
26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York

IRVING FELDMAN residing a

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York

SYLVIA FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Grea Neck, N York

MARC D. FELDMA residi al

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, N York
ANDREW FELDMAN residi at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York
SYLVIA FELDMAN as Truste@for
LEWIS FELDMAN residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York

EDWARD FELDMAN, residing at

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York
ROSALIE FELDMAN, residing at ‘

-134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York

VALERIE FELDMAN HERTS, residing at

222 West Market Street, Long Beach, New York
LORAINE FELDMAN residing at

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York

ROSALIE FELDMAN as Trustee iJEFFREY J. FELDMAN residing
134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, na York

|

ROSALIE FELDMAN as Trustee for

100.00

100.00

1,200.00

1,000.00

100.00

100.00

100.00

1,150.00

950.00

100.00

100.00

100.00

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York 100.00

‘SID FELDMAN residing at

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point,. New York 1,200.00
ESTELLE FELDMAN, residing at

1 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York
MICHAEL FELDMAN residi at

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New 9pr

ROBERT D. FELDMAN residing at

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York

ESTELLE FELDMAN as Trustee for
DEBRA J. FELDMAN residing at

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York

1,000.00

100.00

100.00

100.00

The term for which the partmership is to exist is from the date on
- which) proof of publication of the substance of the Certificate of

Limited Partnership in pursuance of section 91 of the Partnership
Law has been filed in the Office of the Clerk of the County of Nassau

_

and ending on December 31, 1989 subject to the possibility of earlier
termination or extension.
There shall be no call for or obligation upon the limited partners

for additional moneys, and the contribution of each limited partner
remaining unrepaid is to be returned to him upon dissolution or other

termination of this partnership to the extent available.

a

LIH 4th Annua Sympo
The Long Island Horticulture

Society will hold its fourth annual

symposium on Saturday, October.

12th, from 9:30 A.M. to 3:30 P.M.

at Planting Fields Arboretum,

Planting. Fields Road, Oyster
Bay. -

The theme of this year’s
symposium is ‘‘Make the Most

of.’ ¢Each person may choose
four different classes out of a

total of nine being offered; there

are two morning and two af-

ternoon sessions: with a break
between fortiah an the arinual
LIHS:.meeting.

The courses being offered are:

House Plants, by Ruth .
-Kat-

zenberger, Vegetables by. Henr
Euler, Greenhouse Stru ‘é by
Sidn Burns, Shade Plant by Jo
Ann Knapp, Landsgapi
(Suburban Renewal) Bob

Titus, Rock Gardens by Bill
Brown Cactus & Succulents by

Louise Liepold, a film ‘an a

Bett Crocker Scholars
College scholarships, from $500

to $5,000, are available to all high
school seniors through the Betty
Crocker Search for Leadership in

Family Living formerly the

Betty Crocker Search for

American Homemakers of
Tomorrow.
An. invitation to enroll in the

Program will soon be mailed to
all high schools across the nation.
Schools new to the event are

invited to write the Betty Crocker
Search, P.O. Box 1113, Min-

neapolis, Minn., 55440, for in-
formation.

Enrollment deadline is October
31.

On Tuesday, Dec. 3, each

participating school will ad-

minister. a 50-minute written’
examination. Prepared and

scored by Science Research

Associates, Inc., Chicago, this

general knowledge and attitude
examination is the first im-

portant step of the scholarship
program.

From the exarnination results,
a Betty Crocker Family Leader
of Tomorrow will be chosen for
each participating school. School
winners are acknowledged with

Special .-awards and

_

their
examinations are entered in state

competition.
Each State Family Leader of

Tomorrow receives a $1,500
college scholarship while every
state second-place winner

LEGAL NOTICE

ESTELLE FELDMAN
MICHAEL FELDMAN
ROBERT D. FEDLMAN

ESTELLE FELDMAN, Trustee
for DEBRA J. FELDMAN

LEGAL NOTICE

7

10.50 %

1.00%

1,00 %

1.00 %

Each limited parmer shall have the right to substitute by
assignment to any other person, firm or corporation, his whole share

upon the consent and only upon the consent of the general partners.
Any partner shall, however, have the right to assign his interest in
shares to his lineal descendants, spouse, or. spouses of lineal

descendants and to his executors and administrators without the

conse af. th general partners prpyi h shall forthwith give
originals of such to the general

partner immediately upon the execu thereof. Upon the death of
a limited partner, the limited partner may bequeath his interest to
chis executor or trustee to be distributed in accordance with the terms
of his will, or, if such limited partner shall die intestate, his interest
shall pass to hi administrator and to his heirs at law an next of kin

pursuant to the Intestacy Law of the State of New York, and such

recipients shall continue as limited partners under the terms and

conditions of this agreement.
In the event of the death, incompetency or bankruptcy of either of

the general partners or upon the bankruptc or dissolution of Leefeld

Realty Corp., the remaining or surviving general partners shall have
the power to appoi a new general partner or partners. The general
partner so dying or becoming incompetent or bankrupt and the

corporation upon its becoming a bankrupt hereby irrevocably em-

Power the remaining general partners to appoint the new general
partners as aforesaid and do hereby assign to him or it the interest of

the general par tner who is then ceasing to be a general partner.
Notwithstanding the foregoing nor the provisions of Section 109 of

the Partnership Law of the State of New York, the surviving general
partner or partners shall have the right and power upon the death,
incompetency or insolvency of any general partner, to reconstitute
the partnership by the formation of a limited partnership either in
another name or in the name of this partnership.

Upon liquidation or terminationof the partnership, the limited

partners herein shall receive property and or cash pro rata as

repayment of their contributions insofar as the contribution remains

unrepaid. The balance of any proceeds of liquidation shall be
disbursed pro rata in accordance with the interest of all partners,

general and. limited.
The certificate referred to above has been sworm to b all of the

general and limited partners.
Dated: August 9, 1974

.
(D-1972) (8/ 15-9/ 18) MID

.Chances are thi

- greenhouse tour.

There will also be a — sale
during the lunch break. Coffee
and cake will be provided; bring
your own lunch.

The cost will be $3.00 for

members of the LIHS and $4.00
for non members. Reservations

must be made by September 24th
and only on a special reservation
form which may be obtained
from Henry Feldman at MA 1-

4851 and frédm Joann Knapp at

671-6590.

Available
receives a $500 grant.
winner also earns for his or her

school a 20-volume_ reference

work, “The Annals of America’’
from Encyclopaedia Britannica
Educational Corporation.

State winners accompanied by
a faculty ‘advisor will be the

guests of General Mills next

spring on an

_

expense-paid
educational tour, which will

include Washington, D.C., and

Willumsburg, Virginia. A special
event of the tour is announcement

of the All-American Family
Leader of Tomorrow, who’s

scholarship will be increased to

$5,000. Second, third and fourth

place winners in the nation will

receive scholarship increases to

$4,000, $3,000 and ‘$2,000
respectively.

The Betty Crocker Search is on

the advisory list of the National
Association of Secondary School

The state

_

Principals.

Double Your Reading Pleasure

-Buy A Book!

Think you&# like to own that
book you’ve enjoyed reading?

you&# find it at

the Uniondale ic Library’s
Book Sale, to be held during the

week of September 9th. At a

bargain price of 25 cents per book

you&# find a variety of reading
that suits your interests. The sale

will be held during regular
library hours - 10 A.M. to 9 P.M.

Monday thru Thursday and 10

A.M. to 5 P.M. Friday. Come-

browse-buy. Sorry no dealer
allowed. j

Transcendental

Meditation

Lecture
The International Meditation

Society will present an in--

troductory lecture on the subject
of Transcendental Meditation as

taught by Maharishi Mahesh

Yogi at Hicksville Library on

Thursday Sept. 12 at 8 PM.
The lecturer, a teacher of T.M.,

trained by Maharishi Mahesh

Yogi, will explore the complete
range of the subject with ample
time for questions and answers.

Admission is free and all are

invited. For further information

call: the International Meditation

Society at 691-3360.

Th limited par tners shall participate in profits as
foll

:

11.25 %SOLOMON G. FELDMAN
ESTHER FELDMAN 10.50 %

SHELLEY L. FELDMAN 1.00 %

ESTHER FELDMAN Trustee
for AILEEN FELDMAN 1.00 %

ESTHER FELDMAN, ‘Trustee
for MARTIN E. FELDMAN 1.00 %

IRVING FELDMAN 10.75 %

SYLVIA FELDMAN 10.50 %

MARC D. FELDMAN £ 1.00 %

ANDREW FELDMAN - 100 %

SYLVIA FELDMAN Trustee
- for LEWIS FELDMAN 1.00 %

EDWARD FELDMAN 10.50 %

ROSALIE FELDMAN 10.25 %

VALERIE FELDMAN HERTS 1.00 %

LORAINE FELDMAN 1.00%

ROSALIE FELDMAN, Trustee
:

for JEFFREY J. FELDMAN e 1.00 %

ROSALIE FELDMAN, Trustee
for LAWRENCE FELDMAN 1.00 %

SID FELDMAN 10.75 %

WHILE-U-WAIT SERVICE

@ SHOE DYING

e ORTHOPEDIC CORRECTIONS

Cubhler “ua Chins
QUALITY SHOE REPAIR

HAVE YOUR FALL & WINTER SHOE

\_

‘

REBUILT LIKE NEW

e HANDBAG & LUGGAGE

REPAIRS

e KEYS DUPLICATED

y

@ LARGE SELECTION OF FOOT

AND SHOE CARE PRODUCTS

Our modern factory equipment plus the ultimate

in craftsmanship .makes the difference for a

fraction of their original cost. We can make them

lodk like new and feel better.

a

TWO CONVENIENT LOCATIONS

313 N.BROADWAY
(BET. DOLLAR SAVINGS & BANKERS TRUST)

JERICH 822-8732

3350 HEMPSTEAD TURNPIKE

(IN TIMES SQUARE STORES)

LEVITTOWN 796-2384
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Nassau County Executive

Ralph G. Caso today launched a

series of meetings with county
officials throughout the state to

marshal local support for

Congressiona reenactment of the

federal general revenue sharing

program.
Meeting with Onondaga County

Exeecutive John H. Mulroy,
Caso, who heads the New York

State County Executives

Association, called revenue

sharing ‘‘a milestone in federal,
state and local government
relations in the 20th century.”

Caso and Mulroy, who fought
for enactment of the program in

1972, discussed the serious

possibility of certain members of.

Congress attempting to radically
alter the program, especially by

cutting the funding level and

imposing new federal restric-

tions.

“Revenue sharing funds are

being used wisely and effectively

by state and local governments
all over the country,’’ Caso ob-

served.
He noted that the more than $13

million Onondaga County has

received to date has been used to

L Chor Societ

Auditions

Scheduled
The tong Island Choral

Society, now beginning its 46th

Season, has scheduled auditions

for additional singing members

on the evenings of Wednesday,
Sept. 11th and Wednesday, Sept.
18th in the choir room at the rear

of the Cathedral House, 50

Cathedral Avenue, Garden City.
(The building is just north of the

Cathedral of the Incarnation.)

Auditions can also be arranged
on Monday evenings beginning
September 16th in the Cathedral

House auditorium. There are

openings for new singers in all

sections.
For more information

prospective members should

contact Mrs. Louise Adler at 516

CA’ 1-7327 or the Society’s con-

ductor, Mr. Norman Hollett, at

516 PI 6-7637.

This year the Choral Society
will present works by Haydn,
Handel, Brahms, and Bernstein

among others.

Leagu Holds

Ope Meetin
The League of Women Voters

of the Town of Oyster Bay is

holding its opening meeting of the

year on Wednesday, September
11 at 8:30 PM at the Syosset

Public Library, located on the

northeast corner of South Oyster
Bay Road and the LI. Ex-

pressway. The speaker. will

discuss ‘‘What League Has Done

For Her--What League Can Do

For You.”
All men and women are

welcome to attend and to join the

League of Women Voters. This

meeting provides an excellent

opportunity to learn about

League, which has an exciting,
full year ahead.

Should you want a ride or more

information, please call 938-6217

or 921-8081

READ TH LEGAL

FOR YOUR

PROTECTIO

support new -and on-going
programs in the human services

area, as well as helping the

county to cut the tax rate this

year.
“As in other areas throughout

the state and nation, revenue

sharing has given back to the

taxpayers some of the tax dollars

they send to Washington, so that
their local officials, who know

local priorities best, can do such

thinge as refurbish the Onondaga
War Memorial Building, develop
and improve the county’s parks
and recreation system and bégin
the desig of a facility such as the

Hillbrook Detention Home

_

for

juvenile delinquents,’’ Caso

stated.

Mulroy pointed out that many

programs and projects in

Onondaga County are being
financed either totally or in part

with revenue sharing funds.

“Any cut in our revenue

sharing money would force us

either to severely curtail these

programs or raise local taxes to

continue them,’’ Mulroy asser-

ted.

“‘By passing the general
revenue sharing program in 1972,

Thursday; .September 5,:1974— MID suanedeua pane
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Cas Ask for Suppo
of Revenu Shari

the ability of local gov-
emments to manage their own

affairs and set their own

priorities. This confidence must

be continued,”’.Caso and Mulroy
concluded.

The county executives agreed
to work through the State County

Executives Association and the

National Association of Counties

to thwart any attempt by
Congress to scuttle revenue

sharing.
Caso and Mulroy also discussed

mass transit legislation now

being considered by Congress
and agreed that every effort has

to be made to convince the

lawmakers that areas such as

Syracuse, Onondaga and Nassau

Counties need assistance to

operate their mass transit

systems.
Noting that Onondaga County

will spend more than $500,000 this

year to subsidize the operation of.

the Central New York Regional
Transportation Authority, Caso

expressed the hope that the U.S.

Senate will move quickly to pass

a long-term transit bill that will

provide more than the $11 billion

appropriation recently approved
Congress voted its confidence in by the House.

LEGAL NOTICE

Mitchel Field

LEGAL NOTICE

Associates
LIMITED PARTNERSHIP

Notice is hereby given that the persons herein named have formed

a limited partnership for the transaction of business in the State of

New York and elsewhere, and have filed a certificate in the Clerk’s

Office in the County of Nassau of which the substance is as follows:

‘The name of the limited partnershi is:
MITCHEL FIELD ASSOCIATES

The character of the business is the purchasing, owning, holding,

selling, exchanging, hiring, operating, maintaining, managing,

developing, improving, leasing or otherwise acquiring, or disposing
of real estate and personal property either improved or unimproved,
and any interest or right therein, and to‘otherwise deal with the

same, the borrowing of money, and the issuing of -mortgages,

pledges, deeds or trusts, or other evidences of indebtednéss or other

liens to secure or encumbe the same or any part thereof and any and

all legal and equitable rights therein; and the entering into, per-

forming and carrying out of contracts of any kind necessary to, or in

connection with, or incidental to the accomplishment of any one or

more of the purposes of the partnership.
The location of the principal place of business shall be at Crescent

Office Park No. 1, Hempstead Turnpike, Levittown, County of

Nassau, New York.
‘

The general partners are:

EDWARD FELDMAN, residing at
=

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York

IRVING FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York

M.F. DEVELOPMENT CORP. having its

principal place of business at

Crescent Office Park No. 1 Hempstead
Turnpike, Levittown, New York

The limited partners with their addresses and contributions to the

partnership (all in cash) are as follows:

SOLOMON G. FELDMAN, residing at

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York

$1,150.00

ESTHER FELDMAN, residing at

26 Kenwood drive, New Rochelle, New York
$1,050.00

SHELLEY L. FELDMAN, residing at

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York
$ 100.00

ESTHER FELDMAN as Trustee for

AILEEN FELDMAN, residing at

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York
$ 100.00

ESTHER FELDMAN as Trustee for

MARTIN E. FLEDMAN, residing at

26 Kenwood Drive, New Rochelle, New York
100.00

IRVING FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York
$1,150.00

SYLVIA FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York
2£

MARC D. FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York
$ 100.00

ANDREW FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York

4

$ - 100.00

SYLVIA FELDMAN as Trustee for

LEWIS FELDMAN, residing at

57 Old Pond Road, Great Neck, New York
100.00

EDWARD FELDMAN, residing at

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York

$1,125.00

ROSALIE FELDMAN, residing at
uate

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York
$ 975.00:

VALERIE FELDMAN HERTS, residing at

222 West Market-Street, Long Beach, New York
:

$ 100.00.

LORAINE FELDMAN, residing at bee

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York
aoe

ROSALIE FELDMAN as Trustee for

JEFFREY J. FELDMAN, residing at
:

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York
.

$ 100.00

ROSALIE FELDMAN as Trustee for

LAWRENCE FELDMAN, residing at

134 Wheatley Road, Old Westbury, New York
100.00

SID FELDMAN, residing at
.

if
‘

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York
3

‘

$1,150.00

ESTELLE FELDMAN, residing at

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York 5

$1,050.0

MICHAEL FELDMAN, residing at :

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York
&

®
é $ 100.00

ROBERT FELDMAN, residing at
;

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York :

:

$ 100.00

ESTELLE FELDMAN as Trustee for
:

- DEBRA J. FELDMAN, RESIDING AT

12 Ridgeway, Kings Point, New York
}

$ 100.00

The term for which the partnershi is to exist is from the date on

which proof of publication of the substance of the Certificate o
Limited Partnership in pursuance of section 91 of the Partnership

Law ha been filed in the Office of the Clerk of the County of Nassau

and ending on December 31, 2050 subject to the possibility of earlier

termination or extension.
:

a8

There shall&#3 no call for or obligation upon the limited partners

for additonal moneys, and the contribution of each limited partner

remaining unrepai is to be returned to him upon dissolution or other

termination of this partnership to the extent available.

Th limited partners shall par ticipate in profits as follows:
—

SOLOMON G. FELDMAN 11.25%

ESTHER FELDMAN ‘ 10.5
SHELLEY L. FELDMAN 1.00
ESTHER FELDMAN, Trustee

for AILEEN FELDMAN 1.00%

ESTHER FELDMAN, Trustee
for MARTIN E. FELDMAN 5 1,00&g

IRVING FELDMAN .
: 10.75%

SYLVIAFELDMAN
.

10.50%

MARC D. FELDMAN 1.00%
.

ANDREW FELDMAN 1.00%

SYLVIA FELDMAN, Trustee
for LEWIS FELDMAN 1.00%

EDWARD FELDMAN
:

10.50%

ROSALIE FELDMAN 9.75%

VALERIE FELDMAN HERTS 7.00%

LORAINE FELDMAN
: 1.00%

ROSALIE FELDMAN, Trustee
for JEFFREY J. FELDMAN

~

1.00%

ROSALIE FELDMAN, Trustee
for LAWRENCE FELDMAN 1.00%

SID FELDMAN 11.25%

ESTELLE FELDMAN
* 10.50%

MICHAEL FELDMAN
‘ 1.00

ROBERT D. FELDMAN 1.00%

ESTELLE FELDMAN, Trustee
for DEBRA J. FELDMAN 1.00%

Each limited partner shall have the right to substitute by

assignment to any other person, firm or corporation, his whole share

upon the consent and only upon the consent of the general partners.

Any partner shall, however, have the right to assign his interest in

shares to his lineal descendants, spouse, or spouses of lineal

descendants and to.his executors and administrator without the

consent of the general partners providing he shall forthwith give

duplicate originals of such assignment or assignments to the general

partners immediately upon th execution thereof. Upon the death of

a limited partner, the-limited partner may bequeath his interest to

his executor or trustee to be distsributed in accordanc with the

terms of this will, or, if such limifed partner shall die intestate, his

interest shall pass to his administrator and to his heirs at law and

next of kin pursuant to the Intestacy Law of the State of New York,

and such recipients shall continue as limited partners under the

terms and conditions of this agreement.
In the event of the death, incompetency or bankruptcy of either of

the general partmers or upon the bankruptcy or dissolution of M. F.-

Development Corp., the remaining or surviving general partners
shall have the power to appoint a new general partner or partners.
The general partner so dying or becoming incompetent or bankrupt

and the corporation upon its becoming a bankrupt hereby

irrevocably empower the remaining general partners to appoint the

new general partners as aforesaid and do hereby assign to him o it

the interest of the general partner who is then ceasing to be a general
partner.

Notwithstanding the foregoing nor the provisions of Section 109 of
|

the Partnership Law of the State of New’ York, the surviving general

partner or partners shall have the right and power upon the death,

incompetency or insolvency of any general partner, to reconstitute
—

the partnership by the formation of a limited partnership either in

another name or in the name of this partnership.
Upon liquidation or termination of the partnership, the limited

partners herein shall receive property and or cash pro rata as

repayment of their contributions insofar as the contribution remains

unrepaid. The balance of any proceeds of liquidation shall be

disbursed pro rata in accordance with the‘ interest of all partners,

general and limited.
- :

3

The certificate referred to above has been sworn to by all of the

general and limited partners.
Dated: August 9, 1974

(D-1973) (8/ 15 - 9 18) Mid.
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L Expert Work
LICENS COca ‘Ga 2 e8ss0.

Evenings deesaiz

ANTIQUE

GORHAM COLLECTORS
-PLATES 1974 N.R. Four

Seasons, 1974 Christmas

, Mop Tiny Tim, N. R
We - Scene Lilyan’s Col-

lectiques 483-6211.

(APPLIA REPAIRS

“IRWIN” formerly of Mills

Appliance Service is back to =

service your washer, dryer,
dishwasher, electric range.

Call Hi-Appliance Service.
681-9615.

i

Fe
ANSWERING SERVICE

._
BELL ANSWER ‘

Telephone
Answering

Service
fe “Long Island’s Finest”

24-Hour Service

Servin Central Long island

|

from the City Line past Malville,
:

since 1961

WAI-1400
PY6-6000 ?

. 485-9600

a ___
BARY SITTING

EXCE SERVIC
SITTING - VACATIONING

PARENTS. BONDED, LICENSED
&quot;AGEN SERVING L.1. FOR 19

ELECTRIC: all
electrical work. No job too

big or small. Also alarm sys-
tems. Estimates 921-4153.

_

FURNITURE REPAIRS

“FIRST AID FURNITURE
repairs. “Bedrooms, dining
rooms. Upholstered furniture

expertly repaired. chairs re-

glued. Dinette chairs
reupholstered. All scratches,

chips, cigarette burn
removed. Work guaranteed

364-0351,

HELP WANTED

Clerk-typist. Insurance
claims, adjusting office- Jer-
icho. Pleasant conditions.
Call Mrs. Jernow 822-9660 for
further details.

Light factory work. Packing,
cutting, examining. Vicinity
West Hempstead. 483-5822.
Also sewing machine opera-
tor.

PART-TIME WOMAN: Mon-
Fri. 8 a.m. - 3 p.m. or 8 a.m.-9

p.m. and 2-3:30 p.m. Call

after 7 p.m. 485-5726.

0803520000. WE 5-1796.

JOHN J. FREY Associates -

One of Long Island’s largest
aluminum siding and roofing
contractors. Lic. H

Free estimates 922-0797.

ALCOA ALUMINUM Siding
at mechanics prices. White

aluminum gutters, leaders.
Ne roofs, repairs, caulking.
Lic. H3301250000. Lofaro. CH

93541.

UPS: Yards

ts, atticks, garages,
‘Rubbish removed. Light
trucking, refrigerators

stoves, etc. Freeestimates.

WE _1-8190

CLEAN
b

HOMES WANTED

* WE BUY FOR CASH *

Homes Needed for our cor-

porate executive transfer
department. Call AVON 921-

7130.

HOMES WANTED: All cash
buyers waiting. Move at your
own convenience. Please call

McNeely Realty 735-8540

CASHIER: Experienced,
nights - weekends. Apply On

Parade Diner, Jericho

Turnpike, Woodbury, N.Y.

Houseworker to help in home
with retarded child. One day-

4 hours weekly. West Hemp-
stead. IV 6-2217.

High school girl. Part-time

receptionist. Call 822-5656.

HOME CLEANING

HOUSE CLEANING: One

time or scheduled service.
: Call Company Service - 9 am

&g to 5 pm. 935-5997. Fully. in-

YEARS, CALL 7 DAYS. ;

sured- Masterchars€:
age a

* Bankamericard accepted.OV 1-2320
5

CARPENTRY T&amp CLEANING SERVICE:

CARPENTR
CARPENTRY OF

ALL TYPES

INTERIO EXTERI
a ; W JO 100 SMAL
g J. BATCHELOR

.

N.C.L. No.1711590000A

1. J §-0022

Scheduled home cleaning,
maintenance. Reasonable

rates. Floor waxing and wall

washing included. Call now

for appointment... 822-1592.

HOME IMPROVEMENTS

FLOOR SCRAPING and re-
finishing. New floors instal-
led. .Floor waxing service.
Bus Bee Lic No. H1501210000
WE 8-5980.

__,

HORSEBAC RIDING

“HORSE RIDING $6 per
hour. Lessons: $7 per hour.

Boarding $120 per month. By
appointment only. Call 921-

9601.
:

HOUSE FOR-
_

4260

FORT LAUDERDALE,
Tamarac-adult -community.

Corner house 2 bedrooms, 2

baths; central air, den,
screene porch, all ap-
pliances. Beautiful land-

scaping. $39,900 Call IV 3-
4100.

LAWN MOWER

RECONDITIONED LAWN
and riding mowers from $30.

Expert mower repairs. Pick

up and ‘delivery available.

Stewart Mowers. 21 E. Marie

St., Hicksville. OV 1-1999,

MEDICAL SERVICES

AMBULANCE Aibulette
Service. HOSPITAL BEDS,

wheelchairs, commodes,

CARPET CLEANI
CARPET RUGS, cleaned,

.

Shampooe stored. PY 6-72
- Mayflower Rug Cl Co,

FLOOR SANDING and

refinishing. Staining a -

specialty with us. Free

estimates. Call Art Thom 628-

1639.

oxygen, walkers, canes,
crutches, etc. Hygeia
Medical Supply Co. Inc 582

Westbury Ave.,Carle Place,
997-8150

HOME MAINTENANCE

3 BEDROOM BRICK colonial, 2

car garage. Newly decorated.
Private owner, after 2 p.m. 486-

DEE‘S PAINTING,

decorating, paperhanging.
Best workmanship, best

Paint, quaranteed. Fully
insured. Free estimates A.

DeCiceo. 364-2474

CHRIS CARLEY - painting,
interior - exterior. Free esti-

mates. Call 231-5839 after 6

p-m.

references would like. to clean
apartment for business

people. Syosse-Woodbury
area. 822-7620

Executive Secretary seeks

interesting permanent part-
time position. Syosset
vicinity, transcribing,
Statistical typing, light

bookkeeping and / or general
office work. Medical &

Technical experience. Box

PARTY SERVICE

LET US SERVE YOU!! Well

established party service.
Licensed and bonded, ex-

perienced waiters,
waitresses, bartenders. OV-1-

2320.

351, S
2X9/4

TV SERVICE

TELEVISION REPAIR
“On the spot’’ repairs in your
home. Ray Ziminski, IV 9-

3829.

PERSONALS,
-—————

Man doing time in prison with

no family or friends who

care. Need. hel
ts

to kee from

EXPERT T. V. REPAIR
color and black and white.

Experienced antenna in

stallation, Luna T. V. WE ®

3432, WE 1-7020.

losing
Anyone with ‘tim please
write: Paul Hoffer, No. 130-

870, Box 787, Lucasville, Ohio.

45648.

PHOTOGRAPHY

PHOTOGRAPH
Custont Photography Wed-
dings, Bar Mitzvah, Anni-

versary. “A Packa to suit
every budget”’ Very Reason-
able. 485-6831 Evenings. °

PETS

Adoption: Boxer puppies-
white. 489-4384.

RAILROAD TIES

RAILROAD TIES, new o
~

used. for sale, for wells and
curbs. We build retaining
walls. 997-363

RENTALS WANTED

is

APTS. ROOMS & HOUSES
NEEDED. Applicants

waiting. Blackmore Realty.
Wilhelrni

Wi 538-6422.
~

ROOFING

RAY WOJCIK
All Type Rooting

NEW ROOFING - RE-ROOFING

e Gutters e Aluminum Siding
e Leaders @ Slate Repair

OVER 20 YEARS
EXPERIENCE

Ask About Our Guarantee

24 HOUR PHONE SERVICE

oy

Lie. H3304000000
-

ROOM FOR RENT

Insured

FURNISHED ROOM -

PRIVATE ENTRANCE -

share bath - IV 3-8293 or SU 5-

0940 after 5 p.m.

WATCH REPAIR

FAIR PRICES all kinds ot watch
repairs includin automatics,

chronographs, electrics.

Specializing in Accutrons.

Cooper&# Watch Repair 235 N.

Robbins La., Syosset. 822-

Listen
Veteran

A person incurring the burial

expenses of a veteran may be
reimbursed up to $250 according

to Frank V. Votto, Director, New
York State Division of Veterans’
Affairs.

An additional plot or interment
‘|

allowance, not to exceed $150; is
also payable, provided the

veteran is not buried in a

National Cemetery or other

cemetery under the jurisdiction
of the United States Government

If the veterans death is service-
connected an amount not ex-

ceeding $800 is payable in lieu of
the basic burial and_ plot-

interment allowances.

Application for reimbursement
should be made within two years

of the burial or cremation.
Director Votto explained that

reimbursement can be made for
burial expenses of war-time
veterans and vetérans of peace

time service who were receiving
compensation payments for
service-connected injuries at the

time of their death, or were

discharged or retired for a

disability in line of duty. The
veteran must have

_

been
separated from service under

conditions other than
dish able.

Advice and assistance in filing
for veterans burial benefits is

available at the local counseling
center of the New York State
Division of Veterans’ Affairs,

On Old Country Road - Room 505
Carle Place, 11514,
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Our Lad of Merc to Spon
Lectur Serie

The Adult School of Religion of

Our Lady of Mercy Parish in

Hicksville, which encompasses
sections of Hicksville, Plainview,
Syosset; and Bethpage, is of-

fering a lecture series during the

fall on “LEADERSHIP.”

The talks, to be given by Sister

Eileen McKenna, O.P., of Holy
Name of Jesus Parish in

Woodbury, will be held on

Tuesday evenings, Sept. 10th,
17th, 24th; Oct. 8th, 15th, at 8:30

p.m. in Our Lady of Mercy
School. Sister Eileen McKenna

has been a member of the

Diocesan Religious Council for

five years and at present is the

Coordinator of Holy Name of

Jesus Parish in Woodbury.

_

Registration will take place the

first night, September 10th or by
mail. A registration fee of $5.00

covers a family. registration,
regardless of the number
adults registering. Applications

for registration may be for-
warded to Mrs. George
Prochaska, 44 Stauber Dr.,
Plainview, 11803. Checks should

be made payable to OLM Con-

fraternity of Christian Doctrine.
The series is offered to all adult

Parishioners (including children
of high school age and over) and

their friends and neighbors,
according to Mrs. George
Prochaska, Coordinator of the
Adult School of Religion. ‘

Historical Prog Slated
Oyster Bay Town Councilman

Joseph J. Saladino announced

this week that the Town of Oyster
Bay American Revolution

Bicentennial Commission will

sponsor a Massapequa area

“Town Meeting’’ on September
21 at 1:30 PM at the Massapequa
High School, 4925 Merrick Road,

Massapequa.
The subject will concern the

Jones and Floyd-Jones family
history and the Massapequa

Story. A Jones family descen-

dent, William Floyd-Jones, will

talk on famous and little-known

stories about his family, the

founders of the Massapequas. He

will also discuss life in

Massapequa during the

American Revolution and into the

nineteenth century.
The program will include a talk

by Dr. Myron.H. Luke, Professor

Emeritus of History at C.W. Pos

College, on the Loyalists in

Massapequa; historical movies

and craft demonstrations. Robert
E. Mulligan of the Office of State

ne,
OR Fix

= DENTURE
ADHESIVE

History will give a talk entitled

“A Private Soldier in the Con-

tinental Army’? and will be

wearing the costume of the

period.

Preceeding the program,
historical walks, -conducted by

Miss Dorothy H. McGee,
Chairman of the Cicentennial

Commission, will leave the high
school at 11:30 AM for a tour of

Massapequa. Participants are

asked to bring lunch; coolies and

coffee will be provided.

In conjunction with the

Massapequa Historical Program,
the Delancy Floyd-Jones and

Massapequa Public Libraries
will have Jones family and

Massapequa historical displays.
The Massapequa ‘‘Town

Meeting” is open to the public
and history buffs are encouraged

tL to attend. Co-chairman of the

ent are Ira Cahn and Marc

llo of Massapequa.
For further information con-

Miss McGee at 922-5800.
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Levin
O Sept. 1, four important bills,

sponsored by Assemblyman
Stuart R. Levine (R--Bethpage)

t met day-to-day needs, become

Ww.

Assemblyman Levine said that

many daily living needs will, be

met by providing increased

consumer and environmental

protection, fire and public health

safety and prohibition of

discriminatory abuse against the
blind.

Through Levine’s legislation,
licensed pharmacists are now

required to wear ID badges while
on duty, the Attorney General .is

empowered to seek injunctive
relief for serious sanitary
violations of the Public Health

Law, the Nassau County Fire

Marshall will be able to cut down
the length of time between

violation of the Fire Prevention

Ordinance and compliance with

the law and care service facilities

are prohibited from discrimin-

ting against the visually han-

dicappe who seek admittance.
These four bills were part of

Levine&#39;s legislative program
which was enacted this year.

The practice by licensed

pharmacists of wearing ID

badges while on duty will provide
basic consumer protection by
assuring prescription drug
customers that their orders are,

in fact, being filled by qualified
pharmacists and NOT by other

drugstore personnel. Now, when

a customer enters the pharmacy,
he will be able to immediately
identify the pharmacist who will
be wearing a black and white
chest badge, Levine said.

‘‘Under the new Public Health
Law, restrictions are established *

Bills Beco
on water supply to

ip &

residences, including children’s

camps and other temporary
dwellings such as hotels, motels

and trailer parks. Significant
environmental protection will be

provided by alleviating un-

sanitary conditions which always
create ecological hazards.

“The Commissioner of Health
can now request the Attorney
General to seek injunctive relief

in addition to the. presently
provided $1,000 penalty &gt;Thi will

be extremely effective in forcing
violators to quickly- correct

unhealthy conditions and is also

consistent with existing legal
provisions which control water

and air pollution, Levine con-

tinued.
“Another bill will encourage

voluntary compliance with

Nassau County’s Fire Prevention

Ordinance. Until now, com-

pliance has been achieved

through the cooperation of of-

fenders. Unfortunately, though,
some persistent violators have

created severe savety problems
by being allowed to wait long
periods of time before court

appearances.
“My new law authorizes the

Nassau County Fire Marshall to

issue appearance tickets to

violators so that rapid action can

be taken.
“Another new la will also help

to eliminate the tragic and

inhuman abuse against the blind

who must seek admittance to

propietary nursing homes.

Numerous constitutents have told

me that either they, themsleves,
or their relatives have been

refused admittance to adult or

convalescent homes due to visual

‘ BOCE BOAR MEETI
Jericho Turnpike in Jericho. The

Public is welcome to attend.

Anyone wishing further in-

formation may call 997-8700.

The BOCES Board

_

of

Education will meef-on Thur-

sday, September 12, at 82.15 p.m.
These meetings are held at 125

DENTURE
ADHESIVE
CREAM

The tasting
denture adhesive that

freshens your mouth.

oe
LS ee

Brace.

n BS)

Bt
ray

contact

A-200
ie

A Paraciticide

To bring out the natura!

beauty of your skin.

Natural Transparent Soap

GUNCES

better than cold cream!
12 Oz. UnseenTeo | .69 302 | 19 © Does not sting 09

302, tiecenres_ 89
® Pleasant ador

NE 8 Oz.

—Saion ‘es

Finish 4
~ fee

s 2 o2.
by BRECK® 9 Oz.

ee FOAM
total care for

just-washed .

hair

NASH CHEMISTS

AVAILABLE AT

PARTICIPATING

Srrviced by Lardrew

Call

=

en STORES

for nearest location

997 3200

Merrick

225 Post Avenue

Westbury

MERRICK CHEMISTS

1313 Merrick Avenue

MIDVILLE CHEMISTS

1333 Hempstead Tpke.

Elmont

JARON DRUG

2419 Merrick Road

Bellmore

JARON REXALL DRUGS

130 Commack Road
,

Commack =

FOAM or LOTION
Regular and
Extra Hold

1

ad
MISS

=e i aBREGK
HAIR SPRAY.

REGULAR
.. .

SUPER HOLD...
UNSCENTED...

UNSCENTE SUPE
HOL 43 OZ.

99°

Law.
bh a: This as.

Y

. : a
now spelled out by law and is

‘strictly prohibited. The State’s
blind who are incapable of

adequately providing for their

own care will now be protected.
against this thoughtless abuse,”
Levine concluded.

Nassa Trust
David J. Dowd, President,

Nassau Trust, and John W.

MacGeorge, Board Chairman,
announced net income for the six

months ended June 30, 1974 of

$190,697. ‘This year’s income’,

they jointly noted, ‘‘was in

contrast to a loss of ($64,860) for

the same period a year earlier.”’

Similarly, earnings per share for

the six month period totaled $.24

compared to a loss of ($.10) a

year ago.
fe

Total assets of the Bank in-

creased to $119,059,349 as of June

30, 1974 from $98,564,750, The

asset increase resulted for the

most part from.a 21 percent in--
—

crease in deposits to a record

$103,746,731 as of June 30, 1974.

“as a result of increased

loans,” said Dowd,” and higher
—

loan rates generally, total income

increased 65 percent to a record
$4,310,1 for the six month
ended June 30, 1974.”’

SHAMP

Won& irritat eyes

yj?

Hart Bym Pharmac
588 Stewart Avenue

Bethpage

Picker Pharmacy —

45 Atlantic Avenue

Lynbrook

Nassa Chemists

Grand Avenue

Baldwin

a

.

59 Old Country Road

Westbury

+ Elmar Pharmacy
611 Merrick Avenue

East Meadow

Fordham Pharmacy

624 Willis Avenue

Williston Park

Kantor Pharmacy

510 Fulton Avenue

-Hempstead .
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The Hicksville Board of

Education will hold an open town

meeting forum on Monday,
September 9, at 8 PM in the

auditorium of the Senior High

Board of E Meeti
School. All residents with any

questions concerning the school

budget are invited to attend.
The regular meeting of the

board of education will be held on

HAL FO RENT
|

‘For Every Occasion

Contact Joseph lannotti
Tel. 931-9351 or 334:2111

GALILEO GALILE! LODGE
NO. 2

(200 Levitt Pkway, Hicks
253

SUM BL

HAIR COLO KIT
REG. and PLUS

13

SHAM
HAIR COLOR

Holds 3 times longer
than the leading hairspray

CLAIROL

final net

PERGAMENT

DRUG

3901

HEMPSTEAD

TPKE.

BETHPAGE

DO YOU RE-

MEMBER?
Here is a picture
of Tony Hoda, of

Bay Avenue,

Hicksville, when

he was driving
this truck for the

Just Rite

Bakery Com-

pany 50 years

ago. According
to the sign on the

barn, auto

repairs were

done in those

days by H. A.

Friedel.. The

barn was

located on West

Carl st.

Remember

when? (Picture

courtesy of Mr.

To

Thursday, September 12, at 8 PM

in the conference room of the

administration. Certification of

the results of the school budget
vote will be held.

Fle Market

A Flea Market, sponsored by
the Ladies Auxiliary Hempstead
Elks No. 1485, will be held on

Saturday, September 7th, from 10

a.m. to6p.m. Incase of rain to be

held indoors. No admission - all

proceeds to charity. Address: 220

N. Franklin Street, Hempstead.

Hicksville Little Leagu
by Joe Marcus

Although the season had ended

several weeks earlier the mem-

bers ‘of the Hicksville Inter-

national Little League’s Senior

Majors Division didn’t exactly
pack away their gloves.and bats
and stay idle during the: Summ

months.

An All-Star team represented
the league in the annual Smith-
town tourney.

Managed by Don Joyce and
Jim Turturru and coached by
Bob Harris and Frank Ferrara
the Hicksville delegation opened
with a 2-1 win over Bay Shore in

nine innings, then ripped Glen

Cove 10-5 before being edged by
Middle Country 5-4.

Paul Rupp drove in the winning
run against Bay Shore. Scott

Ferrara went all nine innings on

the mound yielding only four hits
while striking out eight.

Against Glen Cove, Hicksville

put the game away in th first

inning, scoring five times with

Bobby O&#39;Conner and Scott

Ferrera getting triples and Rocco

Baone and Mike Turturro hitting
doubles. Hicksvill scored five

more times in the second inning
with Billy DeMarco’s double

being the big blast. Scott Ferrara

was the winning pitcher.
In the losing championship

game Paul Rupp smashed a pair
of two-run homers but it just
wasn’t enough to get the victory.

Joe Haggerty was on base for

both homers, getting there by

hitting singles. It was a tough loss

for losing pitcher Rocco Barbone.

The team was made u of Paul

and John Rupp, Dave Joyce,
Billy DeMarco, Scott Ferrara,
‘Rocco Barbone, Joe Talento,

Andy LaPodote, Mike Turturro,

Bobby O’Conner and Joe

Haggerty.
All of Hicksville just be justly

proud of our team.

Do Show at
The Long Island State Park and

Recreation commission an-

nounced plan for the Ist Annual

dog Show at Jones Beach State

Park.

The Mid Island Kennel club will

co-sponsor the Match show on

Sunday. September 15, at

Parking field No.5 with car

parking in No.5A. In the event of

rain, the show will move to the
enclosed area in the Jones Beach

Theatre.

Classes for male and female
dogs as well as obedience classes

Jone Beach
will be included. A free Handling
Class is to be conducted by the

Long Island Chapter of Owner-
Handlers Association. Entries

will be taken from 8:30 AM until

noon, and judging will begin at

11:00 AM.

Complete information and pre-
entry forms can be obtained by
contacting the Special Events
Department at Jones Beach State
Park, Wantagh, 11793 (785-1600)

or the show Chairman, Fred
Smith, 463 Wicks Road, Brent-
wood, (231-4354).

Cas Awards Resurfacin
County Executive Ralph &#

Caso has awarded two contracts

totalling $545,210 forthe resur-

vacing of, 17 County roads. Work
will be done at night (10PM-6AM)

on sections of Glen Cove Raod
and Old Country Road that have

extremely heavy traffic.
J.D. Posillico, Inc., Far-

mingdale, lowest of five bidders,
was awarded a $309,560 contract

for resurfacing the following
roads: Old Country Road from

Franklin Ave., Garden City to

Roslyn Road, Mineola (night);
Glen Cove Road from Old

Country Road to Hillside Ave.,
Old Westbury (night), from Long
Island Expressway to Lakeville

Drive, East Hills and from
Lakeville Drive to Northern

Blvd. (night); New Hyde Park

Road’ from Marcus Ave., North
New-Hyde Park to Hollow Lane,
North Hills; Arrandale Avenue

THEY&#39; ALL IN!

Action Style
in Sued
Leather
Canvas. Mor

Profes tonal
Basketball
Player Wear

_

Converse All-Stars!
© Purpl © Marom @ Light Blue

© Dark Blue @ Re @ Orang @ Gree
© Gold © White © Black

CANVAS ALL STARS
LEATHER ALL STARS

SUEDE $1998
(LOW ONLY)

CANVAS

SIZE N&#39;VE

A PROSLEM

MASTER CHARGE

‘IGOLDMA BROS.
18 SOUT BROADW HICKSVILLE

HOURS: Mon. to Fri. 9 to 9, Sat. 9 to 6 « Free Parking

W 1-044

BANKAMERICARD

Contracts
from Middle Neck Road to Polo

Road and Birchwood to West

Shore Road (Bayview Avenue),

Villages of Great Neck and Kings
Point; West Shore Road

(Bayview Ave.) from Arrandale

Ave. to Beach Road, Kings Point;
West Shore’ Road, Port

Washington from Crescent Road

to bottom of hill opposite Colonial

Sand and Stone.

Lizza & Sons, Oyster Bay,
lowest of six bidders, was

awarded a $235,650 contract for

resurfacing the following roads:

West “Nicholai St., Hicksville

from Broadway (Route 107) to

Jerusalem Ave:; Woodbury
Road, Woodbury from Syosset-
Woodbury Road to Suffolk County

line; Syosset- Cold Spring Road,
‘Syosse from Syosset-Woodbury

Road to Cherry Lane; Plainview

Road, Old Bethpage

LEGAL NOTICE

SUPREME COURT - COUNTY

OF NASSAU

Central Funding Company, a Co-

Partnership Plaintiff against
Beverly J. Goldman, et al d-

Defendant(s) Pursuant to a

judgment of foreclosure and sale

entered herein and dated June

27th, 1974, I, the undersigned
Referee will sell at public auction

at the north front steps of the

Nassau County Court Housel, Old

Country Road, Mineola, N.Y., on

the 27th day of September, 1974,
at 10:00 A.M. premises on the

east side of Washington Avenue,
529.95 feet south of Princeton

’ Drive, being a plot 21.08 feet x

89.74 feet x 140 feet x 200 feet x

212.14 feet x 190.64 feet and known

as 670 Washington Avenue,
Plainview, New York.

Approximate amount of lien

$17,145.97 plus costs and interest.

Premises will be sold subject to

provisions of filed judgment,
Index Number 2762 / 74

Dated August 29, 1974 .

Arnold Price
Referee

Isaac Anolic Attorney(s)for
Plaintiff, 258 Broadway, New

York, N.Y. 10007
(D- 198 PL 8/ 29-9/ 19

s


